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JR. HIGH TWIRLERS: These 
seven attractive young ladies are 
featured with the Junior High Band 
each time they perform at seventh 
and eighth grade football games.

Kneeling are Karen Knapp and 
Cynthia Howard: standing, from 
left to right are Joanie Fuller. Judy 
Matthews, Mary Young, Jeanie 
Hood and Linda Hill. (Little)

Even though General Election is 
only a few days away—and time 
now can be measured in hours— 
a lot of confusion still exists re
garding the eligibility of voters. 
Some people who have moved re- 

. ccntly still are in the dark about 
their status.

There are several conditions 
which must be met before a voter 

* can mark his choice on the ballot. 
The first is the requirement of a 
poll tax receipt, or an exemption 
certificate. Also, according to an 
opinion by Texas Attorney General 
Will Wilson, it has been held that 
it is illegal to vote anywhere ex
cept in the county In which a per
son holds his legal residence, re
gardless of the circumstances.

Texas election laws require a 
citizen to live in the state a year 
and in a county for the past six 
months to vote in a county. How
ever, if a citizen has moved within 
the past six months, and still re
mains in the same "district,”  he 
may vote in the state and district 
races, but not in county races. 
District has been defined as the 

. same congressional, senatorial, 
Judicial, supreme Judicial or state 
board of education district a citi
zen formerly lived in.

“ According to County Judge Hen
ry Rampy, when a person informs 
the election Judge he is ineligible 
under the residence rule to vote 
on a portion of the contest, the 
election Judge will “ scratch out”  
those races on the ballot before 
handing it to the voter.

This means, says Judge Rampy, 
that if you have recently changed 

« • legal residence, but are still with
in the bounds of the “ district”  of 
your former residence, you will 
not be disenfranchised, except in 
purely local and county contests.

Also, it has been pointed out that 
the courts have held that voting 
is not a “ right”  to be exercised 
by all, but a “ privilege,”  extended 
only after all lawful qualifications 
have been met. The right to set 

* these qualifications has always re
mained with the states, and there 
are almost as many different sets 
of qualifications as there are 
states. Many quarters have e x • 
pressed a fear that this right of 
the different sections to draw up 
their own rules is being threaten
ed by Federal encroachment, blan
keting the whole electorial struc
ture.

Another item which has entered 
the political picture for the first 
time this year is the new state 

’ election law which required that 
the poll tax receipts of persons 
voting in the primary be stamped 

^with the political party affiliation 
’ of the voter—in this case. Demo
crat, because there was no Repub
lican primary. As we understand 
it, the purpose of this rule was to 
prevent some persons from at
tending both Democrat and Repub
lican conventions, and thus build
ing a possibility of control by one 
faction of both parties. It has 
nothing to do with the general 
flection, in which a voter may 

.mark his ballot any way he may 
please. Otherwise, the secret bal 
lot would lose its significance.
• " “
• We finally broke the barrier last 
week, and only missed two out of 
the ten college football games we 
predicted. Missed the Air Force- 
Geo. Washington game, and the 

(Continued on last page)

James W . Allen, 
Wingate Rural 
Carrier, Retires

James Walker Allen. 70, who 
began his postal career in Wingate 
in 1918, retired as a Rural Route 
carrier Monday, October 31, after 
28 years and one month of service 
in the United States Postal De
partment.

His son. Cloy Allen. Wingate 
Postmaster, presented him with 
a certificate of citation for excel
lent service in the postal ranks 
which was signed by George A. 
Gray, regional operations direct
or, Dallas and Arthur Summer- 
field, Postmaster General, Wash
ington, D. C.

Mr. Allen has been traveling 69 
miles a day on his route, which 
lies mostly west and northwest of 
Wingate, serving the northwest 
portion of Runnels County, the 
southeast portion of Taylor Coun
ty, including Shep community.

He has averaged travelling 25, 
000 miles a year in the area. In 
1918 he used a buggy part of the 
time. Sometimes in bad weather 
he took part of the route and his 
daughter, Mrs. Ruby Bryan, Win 
gate, the other part. She will suc
ceed him temporarily until Al
len’s place is filled probably by 
a transfer. Mrs. Bryan is a sub
stitute clerk.

Mr. Allen was postmaster and 
rural carrier at Wingate from 
1918 until 1921. After 15 years, he 
returned as postmaster in 1936 
and served until June, 1951, when 
his son replaced him, then he be
came rural carrier again.

Allen’s wife is the former Lula 
De Vore, a native of Alabama. 
They celebrated their 50th wed
ding anniversary last Aug. 6. Their 
children, beside postmaster Cloy 
Allen and clerk, Mrs. Bryan, are 
Mrs. Harvey Riley, Irving, Tex. 
and Mrs. Snookie Sunderman, Cle
burne.

He holds the distinction of be
ing a charter member of the Win
gate Church of Christ and of not 
having missed more than two or 
three services since Joining, and 
then because of sickness. As a 
minister he has conducted several 
protracted m e e t i n g s  for his 
church.

His hobby through the years 
has been hunting and fishing. 
Waning sight has slowed up hunt- 
ingtrips, though he still likes to 
catch fish.

Once “ between terms as post
master”  Allen operated a gas fill
ing station in Wingate.

In good health, Allen attained 
his 70th birth anniversaty last 
Oct. 11. He is a native of the Win
gate area, having been bom on 
the McNay Ranch, a son of the 
late Mr. and Mrs. John L. Allen, 
who came to the Wingate area 
from Marshall Texas.

Fifteen On High 
School Honor Roll 
First Six Weeks

Fifteen students of W i n t e r s  
High School were on the first six 
weeks honor roll.

Twelfth grade students were 
James Little, Cecile Nitsch, Nan
cy Norman, Jean Seals and Willie 
Kraatz.

Eleventh grade students, Don 
Adams, Collier Randolph and 
Bob Shoemake.

Tenth grade, Linda White and 
ninth grade, Russell Bedford, Al
lan Benson, Linda Easterly, Nick- 
ie Eoff, Mike Mitchell and Anne 
Richie.

C.C. Making Plans 
For Yule Season
Members of the Board of direc

tors of the Winters Chamber of 
Commerce are stepping up t h e  
tempo on planning of the annual 
Christmas season program for 
Winters.

In a meeting of the directors 
Tuesday morning at Pierce’s Cafe
teria, committee members report
ed plans to contact merchants who 
wish to participate in this year’s 
program. Also, invitations are be
ing sent to area clubs and bands 
to participate in the big Christmas 
parade scheduled for Dec. 1. 

Board members also decided to

Voters To Decide 
On Constitutional 
Amendments 8th

In addition to electing county, 
state and national officers at the 
general election next Tuesday, 
Nov. 8, Texas voters will be asked 
to place their stamp of approval 
or disapproval on four proposed 
constitutional amendments.

A brief digest of the four pro
posed amendments follows:

NUMBER ONE ON THE BAL
LOT (HJR 39) — Authorizes the 
Legislature to create hospital dis
tricts co-extensive with Lamar 
County, Hidalgo County, and Coun
ty Commissioners Precinct No. 4 
of Comanche County, and sets 
forth certain powers, duties and 
limitations.

NUMBER TWO ON THE BAL
LOT (SJR 6)—Increases the maxi
mum permissible interest rate on 
bonds hereafter issued by th e  
Veterans’ Land Board to three and 
one-half percent.

NUMBER THREE ON THE 
BALLOT (HJR 3) — This bill is 
what is known as the “ Annual 
Salary Bill”  for legislators. It pro
vides for an annual salary of not 
to exceed $4,800 for each legisla
tor, and a per diem allowance of 
not to exceed $12 a day for the 
first 120 days of each regular ses
sion and for 30 days of each spe
cial session as maximum compen
sation for members of the Legis
lature. Also it limits the regular 
session to 140 days.

NUMBER FOUR ON THE BAL
LOT (HJR 6) — Authorizes the 
Legislature to classify loans and 
lenders, license and regulate lend
ers, define interest, fix maximum 
rates of interest, and provide for 
a maximum rate of interest of 
ten percent per annum in the ab
sence of legislation setting maxi
mum rates of interest; provides 
that the rate of interest shall not 
exceed six percent per annum in 
contracts where no interest rate 
is agreed upon; provides for the 
right of appeal and trial de novo 
in the event of cancellation of or 
refusal to grant any permit.

County Agent 
Plans Visits To 
Cotton Test Piots

Farmers of Runnels County will 
have an opportunity to inspect sev
eral test plots of cotton during two 
days of visits scheduled by t h e 
County Agent’s office. County A- 
gent C. T. Parker said this week.

The visits are planned to inspect 
the effects of wind and heavy rain 
on several varieties of cotton still 
in the fields. Parker said 32 dif
ferent varieties are represented in 
the plots to be visit^ , and are 
part of the test plots in which the 
county agent’s office and the farm 
ers cooperated this year.

The first visit will be on the 
B. M. Batts farm three miles 
southwest of Ballinger. The visit 
will begin at 10 a. m. Monday, 
Nov. 7. Farmers and interested 
persons are asked to meet at the 
Batts home to begin the tour of 
the cotton fields. The second farm 
to be visited will be that of Arthur 
Eggemeyer in the Miles area, and 
will begin at the Eggemeyer home 
at 1 p. m. Another visit will be 
made to the A. F. Book farm.

On the second day of the farm 
visits, Wednesday, Nov. 9, inter
ested persons will go to the Frank 
Gregor home at Norton at 9 a. m.. 
and then will visit fields in the 
Wilmeth area, meeting at the Wil 
meth Gin at 10:30 a.'m .

About 30 farmers participated in 
this year’s test plot planting, Park
er said. Some of the cotton in the 
test plots has already been har
vested. but farmers will have a 
chance to inspect several fields 
not yet picked, which have been 
hit by adverse weather during the 
past few weeks, he said.

have Santa Claus make a person
al appearance on downtown streets 
four different days immediately 
preceding Christmas.

The Christmas season in Winters 
will be opened with the big parade 
Dec. 1, and will feature a Kiddies 
Christmas parade Dec. 10, a n d  
several drawings for cash awards. 
Civic organizations and clubs, and 
business organizations are asked 
to contact the chamber of com
merce if they wish to take part in 
the parade. Cash prizes will be 
awarded floats in the parade.

Homer Hudgins, a director, and 
Mrs. B. B. Bedford, secretary, at
tended the regular meeting of the 
Winters City Council Monday even
ing. They reported that the Coun
cil has asked the chamber of com
merce to continue to build enthus
iasm for a street paving program.

Directors also picked several 
names to appear on a ballot for 
the annual board election. Post 
card ballots will be sent to mem
bers of the chamber of commerce 
sometime this month. Outgoing 
members of the board include A. 
W. Libbe, T. L. Hatler, Gus Voss, 
Robert Everett. Dr. John E. Grif
fin has resigned as a board mem
ber because he is moving to Dallas 
in the near future.

Traffic Regulations 
Will Be Enforced, 
Says City Council

A policy of strict enforcement of 
local traffic regulations has been 
adopted by the Winters City Coun
cil. Effective Nov. 1, according to 
Mayor Harvey D. Jones, citations 
will be issued within 10 days fol
lowing issuance of traffic ticket, 
if no action is taken by the violat
or. In the past, according to infor
mation, many traffic tickets were 
suspended after violators did not 
appear.

Special emphasis is being placed 
on violations of no parking zones, 
it was said. Council members said 
the situation had become so bad 
that some action is necessary. 
Motorists receiving tickets f o r  
overparking at parking meters 
still may deposit a twenty-five 
cent fine, with the ticket, in the 
special courtesy boxes attached to 
several of the meters. However, it 
was pointed out by the council, in 
the event of failure to deposit the 
penalty or to appear before the 
city court, violators will receive 
citations to appear.

The mayor pointed out that a 
traffic ticket issued by an officer 
is actually a notice to appear, and 
in the event they are disregarded, 
a citation will be issued.

Mayor Jones said that the coun
cil is remitting all outstanding 
fines for previous violations, and 
will start with a new record ef
fective Nov. 1.

Bicycle owners and riders were 
the object of another decision of 
the City Council at the regular 
meeting Monday night. The coun
cil adopted an ordinance regulat
ing the registration of all bicycles. 
The ordinance, which will go into 
effect following publication within 
a few weeks, calls for each bicycle 
rider to take an examination be
fore being issued a license for his 
bicycle. Tags will be issued at a 
cost to the bicycle owner.

Highway Work In 
Runnels County 
Authorized for '61

Texas Highway Commission on 
Oct. 31, authorized the construc
tion of projects in Runnels County 
as part of the 1961-1962 consolidat
ed highway program for District 
No. 7, according to an announce
ment by J. A. Snell, district en
gineer.

On US 67 from Broadway and 
Hutchins Avenue in Ballinger, 
east to US 83 intersection, length 
1.2 miles, grading, structures and 
surfacing (4 lanes), at an estimat
ed cost of $880,000, was on project 
authorized.

The other work is on US 83 from 
US 67 east of Ballinger, north to 
Hatchell, length 7.5 miles, grad
ing, structures and surfacing, at 
an estimated cost of $500,000.

9,003 Bales Gfimed
Winters gins reported they have 

ginned 9N3 bales of cotton op to 
Wednesday afternoon.

DR. LLOYD W. KING 
. . . New Doctor

Dr. Lloyd W. King 
Began Practice In 
Winters Tuesday

Dr. Lloyd W. King, physician 
and surgeon, began his practice in 
Winters Tuesday morning at 142 
West Dale. He will be associated 
with Dr. John E. Griffin for ap
proximately two weeks before the 
Griffins move to Dallas where he 
will take a three year residency 
in radiology.

Dr. King completed his under
graduate work at the University of 
Texas and graduated from South
western Medical School in Dallas. 
He did his intern work at Womack 
Army Hospital at Fort Bragg, 
North Carolina, and since his sep
aration from the service has been 
practicing in Baird.

He was bom and reared in Abi
lene and is married. Dr. and Mrs. 
King and their children, Johnny 
Ray, 9, and Kathy, 11 months, are 
residing at ,506 Fannin. They are 
members of the Church of Christ.

Dr. King's wife, Raynelle, will 
assist him in the office.

Membership Drive 
For Livestock Ass'n. 
Started Nov. 2

The Winters FFA Livestock 
Show Association began its mem
bership drive Nov. 2. The purpose 
of the drive is to finance the local 
FFA and 4-H Club Fat Stock 
Show scheduled for January 7. 
There are 65 boys currently tak
ing part in the campaign which 
will run until the first of Decem
ber.

Membership in the organization 
will cost $5.00, and all businesses 
will receive a card to display as 
well as membership ticket. T h e  
town has been divided into four 
districts and the chapter into four 
groups with a senior as head of 
each group. The boy who sells the 
most memberships will be award
ed a prize of $5.00.

The new officers for the organi
zation are: president, John Jack- 
son; vice president, Jerry D on  
Frierson: secretary, Connie Mac 
Gibbs; and treasurer, Mike Prid- 
dy.

Blizzards To Play 
Cisco Here Friday

Bronte Homecoming 
Slated For Nov. 4

Bronte Homecoming game has 
been slated for Friday (today) 
November 4, according to an an
nouncement made this week. Reg
istration for ex-students will be 
held in the school lunchroom, 
from 5 until 7 p. m.

The coronation of the football 
sweetheart will begin at 7:10 p.m. 
Johnnie Sims, a sophomore and 
daughter of Mr. and Mrs. R. W. 
Sims, is football sweetheart. She 
will be crowned by co-captains, 
Jerry McCutchen, a senior, son 
of Mr. and Mrs. Luther McCutchen 
and Dee Arrott, a Junior, son of 
Mr. and Mrs. James Arrott.

Miss Jan Magness, first grader, 
daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Bill 
Magness, will be flower girl and 
Wayne Caulder, first grader, 
son of Mr. and Mrs. C. L. Caulder, 
will be crown bearer.

Kick-off for the Bronte-Trent 
district football game will be at 
7:30 p. m.

The Homecoming Queen, Dana 
Eubanks, a Junior and the grand
daughter of Mr. and Mrs. W. O. 
Eubanks Sr., will be crowned dur
ing half-time activities. Matthew 
Caperton, president of the Ex
student Association, will crown 
the queen. Pamela Guernsey, a 
second grader, daughter of Mr. 
and Mrs. Glen L. Guernsey will be 
flower girl and Dale Baggett, 
second grader, son of Mr. and 
Mrs. T. C. Baggett, crown bearer.

Reformation Day 
To Be Observed 
Sunday, Nov. 6

Reformation Day, will be ob
served by the Methodist, Luther
an and Presbyterian Churches 
of Winters on Sunday evening, 
November 6, at 7 o’clock. A Joint 
Reformation service will be held 
by these three groups at the First 
Presbyterian Church.

Reformation Day falls every 
year on October 31 and churches 
often celebrate this anniversary of 
Martin Luther’s famous “ Theses”  
on the Sunday following October 
31.

Besides the congregations of 
the Methodist. L u t h e r a n  and 
Presbyterian Churches, the pas
tors of these churches will par
ticipate. Pastors are The Rev. 
Ray Elliott, Methodist, the Rev. 
Henry K. Flathmann, Lutheran 
and the Rev. Leslie E. Ellison, 
Presbyterian.

The public is cordially invited 
to attend this service of worship.

Stewardship Meet 
Begins A t First 
Methodist Monday

First Methodist Church Stew
ardship Revival begins Monday, 
Nov. 7, and continues through 
Wednesday, Nov. 9. according to 
the Rev. Ray Elliott, pastor.

Services will be held at 7 p. m. 
and the Rev. Carroll Thompson 
of Ballinger will preach Monday 
evening with the pastor preaching 
on the other two nights.

The public is cordially invited to 
attend.

AIRMAN R. G. LEWIS

Airman R. G . Lewis 
Assigned T o  Unit 
O f SA C  In Florida

Airman Ronnie G. Lewis, son 
of Mr. and Mrs. Willie I. Lewis 
of Route 2, Winters, Texas, has 
been assigned to a unit of the 
Strategic Air Command at Home
stead AFB, Florida, for duty and 
training as a Medic.

Airman Lewis attended Winters 
High School.

Airmen assigned directly to a 
duty station from basic training 
at Lackland will receive on-the-Job 
training u n d e r  highly-qualified 
technical specialists. Airmen are 
selected for these assignments on 
the basis of their interests, apti
tudes, and the needs of the Air 
Force.

Personnel assigned directly to a 
duty station are immediately in
tegrated into operational of train
ing units of the USAF Aerospace 
Force.

FROM LAKE JACKSON
Mr. and Mrs. George Graham 

of Lake Jackson returned home 
Thursday after spending several 
days in the home of his parents, 
Mr. and Mrs. C. L. Graham and 
in the George Poe home. M r s .  
Graham is the former Mrs. Fer- 
iese Brock of Beaumont. T h e  
couple was married Oct. 22. Mr. 
Graham is employed with the Dow 
Chemical Co. of Freeport.

IN  TYLER
Mr. and Mr*. W. H. Schwartz 

are attending the Texas Baptist 
Missionary Association meeting in 
Tyler this week, as delegates 
from the Crews Baptist Chmxh.

The Winters Blizzards will play 
their third conference game Fri
day night when the Cisco Loboes 
come calling. After being dropped 
by the Coleman Bluecats in last 
week’s muddy encounter at Cole
man, the Blizzards have a 1-1 con
ference standing. They tromped 
Ranger 36-0 in the conference op
ener three weeks ago. Two more 
games, with Cisco Friday night, 
and with Ballinger next week, 
will wind up the season.

Kickoff time will be 7:30 Friday 
night at Blizzard Stadium.

A slight change will be made in 
the usual starting lineup, accord
ing to Coach L. G. Wilson. Steve 
Grissom, who has been carving a 
niche for himself on the Blizzard 
team this season, has been side
lined with an injured arm. Other
wise, the coach says, the team is 
ready to go and is eager to even 
the score with Cisco, who trimmed 
Winters about 44-22 in last year’s 
encounter.

Probable starting lineups for to
night’s game will include: On of
fense; Crowe and Rodney Butts 
in the end slots; Donald Clanton 
and John Jackson, at tackle; Pee 
Wee Williams and Webb at guard; 
Knapp at center; Caskey at quar
terback; Robert Marks at full
back: William Grissom, left half 
and Tommy Young or Joel Butts, 
right half.

On defense, the Blizzard lineup 
will be: Mathis and Webb, G:J. 
Jackson and A. L. Mitchell, tackle; 
Bruce W’aggoner and Alvis Jack- 
son, end: William Grissom and 
Knapp at linebacker spots; Caskey 
or Tommy Young and Jerry Dunn 
halfback; Crowe at safety.

Runnels TB Ass'n 
To Conduct Seal 
Sale This Month

Runnels County Tuberculosis As
sociation has completed plans for 
the Christmas Seal Sale which is 
expected to start during November, 
according to A1 Libbe. who is chair
man of the seal sales for Winters 
and the northern part of the coun
ty.

Mrs. Libbe and several ladies in 
Winters will prepare the letters 
and Christmas Seals for mailing 
about November 14. and the Bond 
Drive will start the latter part of 
this month. The sheets of Christ
mas Seals are $1.00, but it is sug
gested that each person give all 
that they can to help find a way to 
kill a germ and in so doing, help 
yourself and your neighbor stamp 
out tuberculosis.

The Runnels County Association 
works constantly throughout the 
year to educate the citizens to the 
danger of the disease, for better 
medical and nursing care for pa
tients and to provide for medical 
research.

Alvin Holbrook of Ballinger is 
county chairman of Christmas Seal 
Sales and Mrs. Aurelia Webb, pres
ident; Dr. John Green of Ballin
ger, president-elect.

Directors are: Linda Alvarez,
Mr. and Mrs. Derward Bissett, Mr. 
and Mrs. W. T. Billups, James 
Cook, M. D., Kenneth Cottle, M. D., 
Mrs. Sim Cottelle, Mr. and Mrs. 
Dalton Crockett. Clifford Daniel, 
Mrs. Inez Daniel. Joe Dierschke, 
Mr. and Mrs. W. I. Dixon, John 
Griffin, M. D., Mrs. John Griffin, 
Mr. and Mrs. Ben J. Gully, Mr. 
and Mrs. Joe Hambright, Alvin 
Holbrook, Mr. and Mrs. Aaron 
Jackson. Mr. and Mrs. Frank Jer- 
nigan, Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Kett- 
ler, Mr. and Mrs. Al Libbe, Mr. 
and Mrs. Raymon Lloyd, Mr. .md 
Mrs. Chester McBetli, Mr. and 
Mrs. Seth McLarty, Ruth Morgan, 
Mr. and Mrs. M. R. Petrie, John 
Purifoy, Judge Henry Rampy, Mr. 
and Mrs. Willard Renfro, Mr. and 
Mrs. C. J. Robinson, Mrs. Roy 
Roper, Mr. and Mrs. Fred Sail
ings, Rev. and Mrs. O. P. Schroer- 
luke, Mrs. W, A. Schumann, Mr. 
and Mrs. Claude Stone, Jr., Mr. 
and Mrs. Caddo Wright, Mrs. Fred 
Young.

ATTENDED FUNERAL 
Mrs. and Mrs. Chester McBeth 

and Mr. and Mrs. W. H. Schwartz 
attended the funeral of their uncle, 
J. A. McBeth in Rotan Saturday.

N ew  Mechanic At 
W addell Chevrolet

Hoyt Pendergrass of Lovington, 
New Mexico, has accepted a poai- 
tion at Waddell Chevrolet Com
pany.

Mr. Pendergrass is an all-around 
mechanic, and has five years ex
perience.

IN  PAMPA
Mr. and Mrs. T. F. Hantsche 

spent the week end in Panpa in 
the home of their son, Ted Hanta- 
sche Jr. and family.

J
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H ow Does

Freedom Die?
(This IS the last of a series of 

three anicles stressing the impor
tance of voting on Nov. 8. Mrs. 
Florence Bosl, editor-publisher of 
the Schulenburg Sticker who has 
travelled in many countries, is the 
author or the series.

By Mrs. Florence Bosl
The greatest tragedy that can 

happen to the United States is the 
death of freedom.

I have seen freedom die.
In Czechoslovakia its ugly scar

red face reared up rebelliously.
In East Germany, deep hope and 

faith stood as the only crutches to 
hold up the dying cause of free
dom

And the Soviet Union, espe
cially in the Ukraine, the suffer
ing of this disease was etched in
to the walk, talk and thought of 
the people.

Nothing 1 have ever seen is 
comparable to the a g o n y  of 
watching freedom die. because the 
death pains are passed on for gen
erations to come.

The yet unborn children will 
come into a world inheriting this 
agonizing sickness. They will be 
bom without the dignity of free- 
dom s blessings.

I shall always remember the 
celebration of the Danes on the 
Fourth of July as I observed our 
birthday of freedom in Copen
hagen last year.

I saw them solemnly march in 
tribu'e to the United States, a land 
Üuy greatly admire for our free
dom

1 saw the concentration camps— 
places where six million J e w s  
were exterminated. I saw the 
rugs made of human hair, the pap-

er weights from dried human 
skulls, and the vast evidence when 
tyranny took over the freedom of 
man.

Then I realized that these cruel
ties did not start with the top 
leaders of government, but only 
when the masses of everyday peo
ple delegated more and more au
thority to the few.

I have seen freedomless souls 
walking in desperate darkness, 
their gait aimless, purposeless, 
hopeless. Their empty lives, com
pletely controlled by their govern
ments, haunt my heart

November 8 is election day in 
Texas, and across the nation.

Pray that we may vote on No
vember 8 to preserve the rights of 
the individual.

Pray that we may not let free
dom die.

Let us—all of us—go to the polls 
and vote on November 8.

Mrs. Chas. Kruse, Jr. 
Presented Proii:ram At 
Goal Dii<ii:ers .Meeting

(Too late for last week)
Mrs. Charles Kruse Jr., club 

mother, presented the program 
‘ Happiness and Popularity”  at 
the regular meeting of the Goal 
Diggers Club held Monday even
ing in the Charles Kruse Jr. home 
with their daughter, Lynann serv
ing as hostess.

Cecil Nitsch, president, pre
sided and Diane Buckner called 
the roll.

Following the program, new 
members were welcomed and the 
date for the Thanksgiving banquet 
was set.

Refreshments were served to 
Barbara Sneed. Margaret Stoeck- 
er, Marta Davidson, Marcene

BALLINGER MEMORIAL COMPANY
South Ballinger

BALLINGER TEXAS P. O. BOX $55 TELEPHONE 2-4782

.Monuments, .Markers, Lettering, Curbing 
for Customers.

ALL MATERIAL .\.ND WORK GUARANTEED

H. D. Harwell. Sales Manager Nettie G. Lusk, Office Mgr. 
__________________ 18-tfc

NEW!

1 8 4 7  R O G E R S  B R O S .
H / • • Amarica's Finati S//varp/at9

Pay a« little at $2.00 a week—
N o  Interest -  N o  Carryings Chargees!

BAHLMAN Jewelers

Literary, Service 
Held Regular .Meet 
In ILihlman Home

(Too late for lust week)
Literary and Service Club held 

their regular meeting Thursday 
afternoon in the home of Mr. and 
Mrs. J. W. Bahlman with Mrs. 
Claude Tatum serving as co-hos
tess.

Mrs. Jerry English led the 
group in reading the club collect 
and Mrs. H. K. Flathmann pre
sided for the business session. The 
meeting scheduled for December 
1, has been changed to December 
8 on account of the Christmas 
parade.

Mrs. L. E. Ellison read a letter 
of appreciation from Mrs. E. C. 
Grindstaff and Mrs. Loyd Robert
son commented on the special edi
tion of the Texas Club Women. 
Mrs. Bahlman reported that the 
projects committee had ordered 
the scales for Winters Municipal 
Hospital.

Mrs. Sallie Gray reported that 
the Christmas cards had arrived 
and Mrs. Ellison, Mrs. Tatum. 
Mrs. Gray and Mrs. Bahlman 
will serve on the committee for 
the booth at the Halloween Car
nival to be held October 31, in the 
Economy Food parking annex.

The group voted to have a float 
in the Christmas parade, the pro
jects committee and the president 
will assign duties to the members 
to work on the float.

Mrs. Gray presented the first 
part of the program “ Why Vote”  
and Mrs. J. T. Randolph spoke on 
"Her Responsibility After Elec
tion.”

Matthies, Cecile Nitsch, Lynann 
Kruse, Diane Buckner, Virginia 
Foster, Carolyn Craddock, Coy- 
lene Riddle, Pam Bedford, Jere 
Merck, Eugenia Voss, Jean Mayo, 
Nancy Norman, J a y e Henley, 
Betty Stanley and the club spon
sor, Mrs. S. B. Parks.

The club benediction closed the 
meeting.

Next to no friends, I suspect it’s 
worse to have too many friends, 
especially on a hot and humid 
Sunday.

JUNGLE TREK fraught with 
danger is made by Tarzan and his 
companions in the new Paramount 
adventure. “ Tarzan the Magnifi
cent. Tarzan (center) is played by

Gordon Scott; J o c k  Mahoney 
(right), Lionel Jefferies and Alex
ander Stewart (rear) also star in 
the color film which was made in 
Africa.

Ted Meyer Presided 
For V F W  Meeting 
Here Recently

(Too late for last week)
Ted Meyer, commander, presid

ed for the regular meeting of the 
Veterans of Foreign Wars Post 
9193 held Monday evening at the 
post home.

According to an announcement 
received from the district com
mander, the Mid-Winter Roundup 
for the Department of Texas V'FW 
will be held in San Angelo in Jan
uary 1961.

Danny Butler, Johnny Fairy, 
George Watson and Skippy Shep
pard attended the Department of 
Texas Rifle Tournament held in 
San Angelo Oct. 22-23. The boys’ 
trip was sponsored by the Winters 
VFW with Wallace Watson and 
Carl Hancock serving as chair
men. The targets have been sent 
off for judging and the results will 
be announced later.

Commander Meyer stated that 
the members of the Post and Aux
iliary, who were working on the 
Girl and Boy Scout Drive, had 
completed this project and th e

money collected had been turned 
in to the chairmen of these drives. 
A membership report was also 
given.

Those present were E. J. Bishop 
Jr., James Crockett, J. B. Guy, J. 
L. Morrow, Joe Cortez, J. A. Hen
derson. Max Lewis, Truitt Smith, 
W. R. Moderell, L. B. Morris, W. 
L. Collins, Claud Harrell and Clyde 
Simmons of Ballinger.

RECEIVED SCHOLARSHIP 
Carolyn Gottschallt ot Winters 

was among Texas Tech students 
of home economics who received 
scholarships at the awards ban
quet Thursday on the campus. 
Miss Gottschalk received a tution 
scholarship for valedictorians and 
the Ethel Foster scholarship. Miss 
Gottschalk was valedictorian at 
Norton High School.

THIS IS m
BE  TR IM  W IT H

the new effective vltamlD-mlneral 
reducing aid

S L I M E T T E
MAIN DRUG COMPANY

Mr. and Mrs. Millard F. Self To Observe 
Fiftieth Wedding Anniversary Nov. 13

Mr. and Mrs. Millard F. Self of the Graham Lake Community 
near Ovalo will observe their fiftieth wedding anniversary Sunday, 
November 13, at the Community Center in Tuscola from 2 p. m. 
until 5 p. m.

Thte children of the couple will serve as hosts.
No invitations have been sent and friends and relatives of the 

couple are invited to attend.

Candor prompts us to observe 
that those with the most money 
aren’t having the most fun.

Note to secretaries: If the boss 
is out or on a holiday, why not 
say so instead of asking Who is 
This?

Use Enterprise Classified AdsI

BIRTH ANNOUNCEMENT 
Mr. and Mrs. V. E. Bowman of 

Rome, Georgia are the parents of 
a baby girl, Mary Elizabeth, borh 
October 26. Mrs. Bowman is the 
former Bette Jo Mapes, daughter 
of Mr. and Mrs. Melvin Mapes.

It’s the ‘ indispensable’ man who 
takes the long vacations.

N O T I C E
I  have recently been authorized as agent for Wlanaboro Blue 

Granite Monuments.
Will set monument or build curtM for reasonable price. Work 

guaranteed.

SCOTTY DANFORD
210 Roberts St. — Phone PL44$a

30-3tp

Subscribe Now To 
THE ABILENE REPORTER ■ NEWS

“ FIRST IN  WEST TEXAS”

Morning» Evening and Sunday» $2.50 mo.
Delivered anywhere In the City. You’ll be as well posted on the 
News as your neighbors or anyone else.

BUFORD OWENS, AGENT
DIAL PL4-478$ — PL4-4711

8-tfc

SEE! THE GREATEST SHOW ON WORTH!

A ntt€ i-Door Sedan Jottu the luxurioiu Impala». Dear opening» m eam n  
a» much a» 6 inch»» under.

Open the door to a whole new 
measure of your money’s worth IlEISIIUBIl REI. IIMEIISUIIIUIUi NICE! 1 CHEIT

There’s more entrance space in this ’61 to make getting in and out easier. More rear foot room for the man in the middle. 
Seats that are as much as 14% higher—just right for sitting, just right for seeing. A  tremendously spacious new kind of 
deep-well trunk that opens at bumper level for easy, short-lift loading. But look—there’s actually less outer space, leaving 
extra inches of clearance for parking and maneuvering! Neat trick? Bless our ingenious designers and engineers. They’ve 
shaped spacious dimensions, proved performance, thrift and dependability into the most sensationally 
sensible car you could buy. It’s waiting for you at your Chevrolet dealer’s right now.

Biseayne 2-Door Sedan. That solid Body by 
Fisher sensibly shaped clear back to its 
easier loading trunk. [The floor's recessed a 
f u l l  7 ' to had things that have never been 
inside a trunk bejore!)

^ Now! Big-car comfort at tmall-car price» ^  
■R ^fna ^mammaaa M  -R

Parkunod 9.Pas»enger Station Wagon. One of 6 easier loadiru Chem toa /̂ans. A ll feature a new 
concealed compartment under the floor. And there are 4 new O iety Corvair wagons, too.

•R
•R
•R
*
¥
R
R
¥

'61 CHEVY BISCAYNE 6
the loweat priced full-eited Chevrolet!

Who Myi you have to do without big-car 
atyle, apace and comfort juat becanae you 
may be on a budget! Look over our *61 
Biacaynea—6 or V8. You get Cbevrolet 
quaUty, performance, roomineae, tbe 
works, at a price that’a competiUve with 
cart that give you a whole lot leas!

•R
•R
•R
¥
¥
¥
¥
¥

See the new Chevrolet cars, Chevy Corvairt, and the new Corvette at your local authorized Chevrolet dealer*$

W A D D E L L  C H E V R O L E T  C O M P A N Y
SOUTH MAIN WINTERS, TEXAS PHONE PL 4-5870

L
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4or tfieWOllPERFUL V k U X m  f
W« really had a baUi Honestly, we were floored  by the rousing reception folks gave our open* 

ing last week.- We re mighty grateful, tool So many of you were kind enough to volunteer such nice 
compliments that we can't help but be pleased and proud. We're going to do our very best to con
tinue pleasing you.

Our opening specials were sold out to the bare shelves, but we've lined up g new  supply of top 
quality foods at extra low prices that vre know  you'll like. We're all set for another big week o f 
exceptional food values, so be sure to s h o p , . .«  ~

Pigsly Wiggly
B ASK ETS O F  
G R O C E R I E S

Friday and Saturday. . .  Nothing to B u y ! . . .  Just Register at PIGGLY W IGGLY!

D R IP  O R  R E G U L A R

FOLGERS COFFEE ib . c .  59-
S W IF T ’S

PURE LARD 3 lb . Carton 45*
B E ST  M A ID

Salad Dressing q t. J a r  35*
S W IF T ’S

CHEESE 2 lb. Box 69*
FLOUR Light Crust Pillow Case J J -lb s .

Krisp Radishes Bunch 5*
Green Onions Bunch 5*
Red Delicious Apples ib. 15*
Big Krisp Lettuce Head 15*
T E N D E R  C U R E D

PICNIC H A M S  lb. 29'
D A N K W O R T H

SLI. B A C O N  2 -  89*
F IN E  T O  B A K E  O R  S T E W

B EEF RIBS lb. 2 9 '

K IM B E LL ’S

P R ES ER V ES
Peach, Apricot, Red Plum

Big 4-lb. Jar 

O N L Y 8 9 *

K IM B E LL ’S

T A M A L E S
Big U -lb .  

Can Only 25

The “ BRISK” Tea 
i-lb . Pkg. 79c

16 Count Tea Bags ....25c

S t

DRESSED
F R Y E R S

Pound

S l K i ' P i a g l y l l ^ g g ^

J - J

0048232348485348485348232323484848
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Judy Ledbetter and Roy K. Badgett 
Reveal December Wedding Plans

Mr. and Mrs. Clarence Ledbetter of Bradshaw are announcing 
the engagement and approaching marriage of their daughter 
Judith Rose, to Roy Kendall Badgett, son of Mr. and Mrs. A. B. 
Badgett of Brownfield.

The wedding is planned for 6:30 p. m. December 20, at the 
Winters Methodist Church.

Miss Ledbetter, a 1959 graduate of Winters High School, is at
tending McMurry College where she is a member of the T, I. P. 
social club and Wah Wahtaysee.

Mr. Badgett, a 1957 graduate of Lovington, New Mexico, High 
School, is a business major in Hardin-Simmons University.

IN SANDERS HOME
Guests Sunday in the home of 

Mrs. J. S. Sanders and Elsie were 
Mrs. Darrell Gresham and Jim
mie of Plainview, Mr. and Mrs. 
Bill Frymire of Tuscola. Mrs. 
Milton Tatum and children of 
Abilene and .Mae Sanders of San 
Angelo.

IN YATES HOME
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Yates and 

little daughter, Sharon Kay, of Bal
linger, Mr. and Mrs. John Sowder 
of Abilene were weekend visitors 
in the home of their parents, Mr. 
and Mrs. W. J. Yates.

U se Enterprise Classified Adsl

IT ’S  YO U R H EA LTH  
T H A T  C O U N TS !

Buy your everj-day drug needs from 
your registered pharmacist. We are 
aware of our responsibility to the com
munity, the medical profession, and — 
above all — your health! Buy home 
remedies and vitamins here!

M A IN  DRUG CO.

Funeral Rites For
B. B. Parrish 
Heid in Abilene

Funeral services for B y r o n  
Bruce Parrish 42, known here as 
Buck Hope and owner of Buck’s 
Drive-In Restartant, were held 
Saturday afternoon at 2 o’clock in 
Laughter-North Memorial Chapel 
in Abilene. The Rev. C. A. Long, 
associate pastor of St. Paul Meth
odist Church, officiated and burial 
was in Elmwood Memorial Park.

Mr. Parrish died of a heart 
attack early Friday at his home 
in Winters.

Born December 9, 1917 in Por
tales, New Mexico, Mr. Parrish 
moved ot Winters eight years ago 
from Breckenridge. He was a vet
eran of World War II and a mem
ber of the VFW.

Survivors are one daughter, Pat
ricia Parrish, and one son, James 
R. Parrish, both of Wichita. Kan
sas; his mother, Mrs. Annie G. 
Parrish of Abilene; two sisters. 
Mrs. Ralph D. Herring of Abilene 
and Mrs. Nona A. Landsberger of 
Sun Valley, California.

Pallbearers were Dr. Coleman
C. Bums. R. S. Cate, D. C. Mus- 
ick. Larry Hennigan, John Nance 
and Paul Miller.

Diversity Club 
Held Regular 
Meeting Thursday

Regular meeting of the Diver
sity Club was held Thursday af
ternoon in the home of Mr. and 
Mrs. H. B. Livingston. Mrs. Roy 
Young presided and Mrs. Clarence 
Ledbetter called the roll. Response 
to roll call was states and capi
tals.

Mrs. Loucille Roberts g a v e  
“ Alaska,”  and Mrs. Clarence Led
better, “ Hawaii.”

Those present were Mesdames 
C. L. Beilis, Sam Jones, C. R. 
Kendrick. Clarence Ledbetter, H. 
B. Livingston, W. B. Middleton, 
Noel Reid, Earl Roach, Loucille 
Roberts, J. E. Smith, Fred Young, 
and Roy Young, and Miss Pat Liv
ingston. a guest.

TO LUBBOCK
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Cummings, 

accompanied by their grandson, 
Mike Vaughan, went to Lubbock 
Saturday for a weekend visit in 
the home of their daughter, Mrs. 
Arlen A. Vaughan and Mr. Vaugh
an. Mike had been visiting his 
grandparents here for the p a s t  
four weeks.

SAVE...
Bargain Mail Rates

€f)t Mem

MAIL THIS COUPON
Abilene Reporter-News, P.O. Box 30, Abilene. Texas 
Yes, I want to save on yoar annual Bargain Rates by Mail I
I enclose $ ............. for a one year subscri|>tion.
...........  New Renewal.

(Prices Good Only to West Texas Atldresses)

N A M E ..............................................................................................
R.F.D..................................................... Box ...................................
Post Office B o x ...............................  City .......................

If Yoa Prefer, Send Directly to Local RepresentaUve 
MR. BUFORD OWENS, <24 W. DALE; PHONE PL4-47M

WINGATE NEWS
Visitors in the W. B. Guy home 

Friday were Mr. and Mrs. J. D. 
Hare and Joe Sawyer from San 
Angelo.

Recent visitors with the Ed Kin- 
ards were the Lum Rays Wylie; 
the Roy Brannons Fort Worth; 
the Mason Polks, Levelland; the 
L. O. Byrds, Shep; the Lester 
Byrds, Cameron; t h e Kenneth 
Marks, Abilene; the Melvin Byrds, 
Abilene; Carlos Kinards, Black- 
well; Mrs. Bill Stone and girls of 
Ardmore, Okla.; the Oscar Mc
Daniels, Ballinger; and Virgil Mc
Daniel, Sweetwater.

Sue Lindsey has recently visit
ed her parents, Mr. and Mrs. Ray
mond Lindsey. Sue is a student at 
Howard County Junior College, 
Big Spring.

Mr. and Mrs. John Byrd visited 
last Wednesday with her sister, 
Mrs. Alexander East of Winters. 
Her sister, Mrs. Ross Betha of 
Glen Rose, and another sister, 
Mrs. Glass, were also there and 
came to the Byrds later for a visit.

Mrs. Dud Thomas has been in 
Oklahoma the past two weeks 
where she is at the bedside of her 
mother who has suffered a second 
stroke since she has been there.

Joyce Heathcott, sophomore stu
dent in Cisco Junior College, is 
spending the weekend with her 
parents, Mr. and Mrs. D. R. 
Heathcott.

Mrs. Hugh Dunn and Mr. and 
Mrs. Tracy Laughter came by to 
visit their mother. Mrs. M. T. 
Hensley, who is ill. Mr. and Mrs. 
Laughter went on for a visit 
with their daughter, and Mrs. 
Laughter went on for a visit

Mr. and Mrs. J. L. Carter of 
Midland made a short visit with 
her sister’s family, the Wheats, 
and her brothers, David and Hu
bert Bryan, Saturday afternoon.

Visiting in the Ray Henderson 
home lately were Mrs. A. W. Hen
derson and Mrs. Moss from Sweet
water and Kendall Henderson and 
family of Austin, a son of Ray 
Henderson.

Mr. and Mrs. C. J. Cornett visit
ed with her parents the J. E. Vir- 
dens in the Wilmeth Community 
Sunday.

Quarterly Conference was held 
at the Methodist Church Sunday 
and a basket lunch was served.

Tot McCowan of Abilene preach
ed Sunday and Sunday night at 
the Church of Christ. He and his 
family had dinner with the David 
Bryans.

Mr. and Mrs. Clyde Dunn visit
ed in Lubbock over the weekend 
with their son and family.

Mr. and Mrs. John Byrd are 
visiting her sister’s family, the 
Trammels, in Lubbock.

Fred Landers and Mr;. Clyde 
Landers visited Mrs. Sam Morri
son Sunday and white there Mrs. 
Morrison became ill.

The Bill Harmans and J a k e  
Smiths have just returned from a 
10-day tour of Colorado. They 
spent most of their time in Lake 
City, on the western slope of the 
Rocky Mountains. Mrs. Harman 
and Mrs. Smith fished and Bill

Bethany SS Class 
Met Tuesday 
In Henslee Home

Bethany Sunday School Class of 
the First Baptist Church met 
Tuesday evening in the home of 
Mrs. L. H. Henslee.

Mrs. F. F. Hamilton, president, 
presided for the business session 
and Mrs. C. W. Armstrong led the 
opening prayer. The group voted 
to have a Christmas party in Dec
ember and to exchange gifts. Af
ter the group leaders gave their 
monthly reports Mrs. Henslee 
played sacred organ selections for 
the devotional period.

Refreshments were served t o 
Mesdames W. N. Reese, C. W, 
Armstrong, Marvin Bedford, F, F. 
Hamilton and Joe Irvin.

and Jake hunted deer. They killed 
three deer.

Mr. and Mrs. Red Huckaby of 
Abilene visited in the Tom Holder 
and Miles Huckaby homes Sun
day.

T O  V O T E  F O R

Clyde Simmons
for

Tax Assessor - Collector 

of Runnels County

Scratch the name in the first column under 
the Democratic Party and write in Clyde 
Simmons in column Six under the heading 
“ Write-In” .

DEMOCRATIC PARTY 

For County
Tax Assessor-Collector:

WRITE-IN 

For County
Tax Assessor-CoUector: 

CLYDE SIMMONS

"W « Stand Today On Tho Idgo Of A Now Frontior"

K E E P
TH E V O IC E O F  TEX A S  
STR O N G
Texas' dominant position in the Democratic 
Party has been a major factor in the amazing 
growth and prosperity of our State during the 
past 50 years.

Count our blessings that have come because 
TEX.ANS were in the RIGHT party at the 
RIGHT time.

Count the jobs . . .  educational opportunities . . .  
military installations . . . defense projects . . . 
water and soil projects . . .  rural electricity and 
telephone systems. Count our ultimate poten* 
tials for development.

Now the Democratic Party has selected a TEXAN  
for one of the two top offices our Nation has to 
offer. As Vice President, Lyndon B. Johnson will 
be in a position to render the greatest service 
any Texan has ever been able to give his State, 
his Party, his Nation.

Our Nation needs the dynamic leadership of 
John F. Kennedy and Lyndon B. Johnson. And 
Texas needs to be counted in the Democratic 
column November 8 to keep its voice SlRONG  
in the party that has honored its sons and nui> 
tured its growth. Texas has no such stake in any 
other party or any other candidate.

Texas' future —  and America's —  lies in your 
response November 8.

Vote Domocratk —  Vote The Texans Tkket

JOHN F. KENNEDY/LYNDON B. JOHNSON
(Pol. Adv.—Paid for by Kennedy-Johnson T «xu  Newspaper • TV - Radio Committee, Gerald Mann, Chairman.)

• >>
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B R A D S H A W  N E W S
“ To live in hearts we leave be

hind is not to die.”  —Selected.

Mr. and Mrs. Malcolm Holliday 
returned Sunday afternoon from 
Lampasas where they attended 
the funeral of her sister, Mrs. 
Roger Carpenter, the former Ruby 
Flanagan. Ruby passed away 
midnight Thursday after surgery. 
Funeral rites were held at Briggs- 
Gamble Chapel, Lampasas. She is 
survived by her companion and 
two daughters, Merris Sue of the 
home and Mrs. Kay Boon of San 
Marcos; her mother, Mrs. J. E. 
Flanagan of Lampasas; Mrs. Mag
gie Jo Cadenhead of Buffalo; Mrs. 
Ruth Davis of Waco; Mrs. Arthur 
Bostic and one brother, Dudley, 
both of Lampasas and Mrs. Mal
colm Holliday, Bradshaw.

Rev. T. R. Bedford of Abilene 
delivered the morning and night 
messages at the Moro Baptist 
Church Sunday. His son Mike was 
a morning visitor also.

Charlie Eubanks of Norton con
ducted the services at the Church 
of Christ Sunday morning in the 
absence of Finis Bryan who with 
Mrs. Bryan attended the funeral 
of his uncle in Hill County Sunday.

Those attending the Quarterly 
Conference Sunday at the Wingate 
Methodist Church from the Dras- 
co Church were Chester Smith, 
Mr. and Mrs. Horace Abbott, Jodie 
and Frances Stricklin, Mr. and 
Mrs. Frank Simpson and Mr. and 
Mrs. M. L. Dobbins.

Facing My Guilt is the subject 
of next Sunday’s Sunday School 
Lesson. Dr. Robert G. Lee has 
written that “ It is dangerous to 
do wrong. Sin’s road may seem to 
be soft and smooth, bi/t sin’s road 
grows rough toward the end, and 
ends in black night. Sin plants its 
flowers and puts underneath each 
one a tarantula. Sin spreads its 
silken and downy couch of indul- 
gency which outwardly appears 
beautiful, but has a nest of brood
ing serpents beneath it. Sin opens 
sparkling pleasure fountains, but 
every one who drinks from them 
drinks water which is more bitter 
than the bitter waters of Morah. 
Sin, with opaline lights, lures us 
out to sea, and then, in the horror 
of the night, strangles our cry in 
the deep. Sin promises us sub
stance and store if we will walk 
its deceptive streets, and then.

W here would you 

live if your home 

was destroyed?

?
Depend on us for 

Maximum Coverage 

at Minimum Cost!

For a few dollars a year you 

can be assured of having ad

ditional living expenses until 

your home is repaired or re

built. See us about this im

portant insurance coverage 

now.

JN0.W.N0R11A|J
The Insurance I w l M l v

having pierced our feet with thorns 
it leaves us to stumble on to the 
dungeons of hell.”

Special days next week are for 
Mrs. Clyde Reid, Mrs. Ed Bigham, 
Hilbum Self, the 6th; David Dob
bins and J. D. Harrison, the 7th; 
Udell Middleton and Ernest Wade 
the 8th; Zoe Ann Sanders a n d  
Oscar Bryan the 9th; wedding an
niversaries for Mr. and Mrs. De
witt Bryan and Mr. and Mrs. J. 
D. Harrison, the 10th; James Lit
tle, Fred Allen, Frank Simpson, 
Mrs. Enoch Johnson and R i t a  
Walker Green, the 11th; Bob Her
rington, Dan Roberts, Mrs. John 
Atkins and Milton Sharp Sr., the 
12th.

A gift shower was given Jill 
Walker at her home at Grassbur 
Saturday afternoon. Jill arrived 
Oct. 17 on her Dad and Mother’s 
wedding anniversary. The Dad and 
Mother are Mr. and Mrs. Jerald 
Walker.

Mr. and Mrs. Billy Talley had 
Saturday dinner at Winters with 
the Melvin Talleys.

The Andy Bundases of Hamlin 
have visited at the Leon Walkers 
at Moro.

Mr. and Mrs. M. L. Dobbins at
tended a Farm Bureau board 
meeting at Ballinger Thursday 
night of last week. M. L. was re
elected president.

Hayne Bush of Tuscola and Willie 
Gardenhire of O’Donnell were at 
W. S. Shaffer’s at Moro Friday 
morning of last week. Hayne, 
Willie and Mrs. Willie were i n 
town last week.

Lareta Bagwell spent Saturday 
at the Jodie and Frances Strick
lins at Drasco.

.Mr. and Mrs. Zack West of Dras
co have recently visited with Mrs. 
Pearl Walden at Lubbock; a t 
Plainview with the Jesse Wests; 
the Perry Woods and the Charles 
Partons; at Muleshoe with the Joe 
Weeks; at Hale Center with the 
W. E. Pattersons and Mrs. Rob
ert Wood.

Rev. T. R. Bedford and so n  
Mike had Sunday dinner with the 
Russell Gruns at Moro. Pastor W. 
1. Taylor had Sunday dinner and 
supper with the James Mitchells 
at Drasco. Pastor Jerry Henson 
and wife had Sunday dinner at 
the Bud Harrisons and the even
ing meal with the Barney Gibbs.

Mr. and Mrs. Bob Pearce and 
Aunt Fennie Dyess of Abilene have 
visited at the Joe Buchanans.

Mr. and Mrs. Adron Hale visit
ed Wednesday of last week at the 
Ronnie Dentons of Wilmeth and 
the Dewitt Bryans of Winters Route 
1, where Mrs. Frank Hale of Nor
ton was visiting.

With Mr. and Mrs. Herman Ad
ams at Drasco have been Mr. and 
Mrs. Hershel Johnson of Caps, Mr. 
and Mrs. Jack Moore, Shawn and

Tonya and Ina Blanks, all of 
Abilene.

Saturday, Oct. 22, A. J. Bishop 
of Drasco addressed the Youth 
Council of the YMCA at Abilene.

Mr. and Mrs. A. G. Buchanan 
and Phil of Bronte and Mr. and 
Mrs. Melvin Ray Herrington o f 
Odessa have visited with the Her
man Brownes of Bluff Creek.

Mrs. Merrill Abbott and three 
children of Loraine have visited 
with the Elmo Mayhews at Dras
co.

Mr. and Mrs. Jack Bishop, Anda 
and Dana, have been to see Mrs. 
H. F. Allen at San Angelo.

Jack Gibbs of Lubbock spent 
Thursday night of last week with 
his dad and mother, Barney and 
Peaii Gibbs.

At the Earvine Careys of Moro 
have been Mrs. Hasse Bagley and 
son Lary of Brownwood; Eddy 
Reuwine of Abilene; Jackie Red- 
wine, Mrs. Olin McGregor and 
Linda of Winters.

David Smith, Jerry Sneed a n d  
Button Little of Winters were in 
town Saturday morning.

Jim Bob is the new son of Mr. 
and Mrs. Bob Webb of Drasco. 
Jim Bob arrived Oct. 27, at the 
Bronte Hospital.

Mrs. G. C. Harville and two sons 
of Tye and Mr. and Mrs. W. C. 
Reel and three sons of Winters 
have visited at the Harold Wilsons.

\  2 ^ - M O U W \
AMBULANCE

\  S E R V I C E \

Dial
P L 4-2331

Day or Night 
In d u in g  Sundays 

or Holidays!

WHEN DESIRED
AIR  A M B U L A N C E

CAN BE ARRANGED 
ANY TIME! — ANY PLACE!

S P ILL  BROS. C O .
Winten, Texaa

Nancy Norman and Tamala Gans 
of Winters were in town Thursday 
of last week.

Mr. and Mrs. J. C. Cooper of 
Winters were in town Friday of 
last week.

Mr. and Mrs. Joe Saunders had 
Saturday dinner at the Carl Han
cocks at Winters.

Lloyd Grun of Guión made a 
business trip to Lamesa Saturday.

Saturday when Lovey Bailey 
came from the Post Office to her 
home at dinner time she was greet
ed by Mesdames Nora Ledbetter, 
Cora Fina, Lena Reid, Eldon Bag- 
well, who had brought eats to cele
brate a happy birthday with Lov
ey.

Mr. and Mrs. Bud Hicks and 
Gary Don of Abilene had Friday 
of last week supper at the E. J. 
Reids at Moro.

The Floyd Sparks of Marshall 
have been at the Finis Bradshaws 
at Moro.

Mr. and Mrs. B. W. Dennis and 
Clayton of Odessa spent the week- 
ed with the Wes Bests.

Friday of last week the Russell 
Gruns of Moro had supper at the 
Virgil Jameses at Winters after 
which they attended prayer meet
ing at the South Side B a p t i s t  
Church. They also visited with the 
J. W. Allmands.

H. L. and Glen Lacy of San An
gelo have visited with the Abe 
Lacys. Mrs. Abe with Mr. and Mrs. 
Jimmy Largent of Abilene have 
been to Sweetwater to the S i m 
Gilleans.

Sunday, Oct. 23, Ida Frazier of 
Moro prepared a special dinner in 
honor of Rev. and Mrs. W. S. 
Armstrong and Betty of Abilene.

Other guests were Mr. and Mrs. 
Bruce Webb, Tommy and Larry. 
In the afternoon were the J. D. 
Harrisons of Guión; Rev. and 
Mrs. Virgil James of Winters; Vir
gil's mother the J. B. Jameses, 
all of San Angelo.

For supper Saturday at Guión 
with the Oscar Edwards were Mr. 
and Mrs. Bigg Staggs and 1 w o 
children of O’Donnell; Mr. ard 
Mrs. G. C. Edwards of Abilene 
and Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Will
iams of O’Donnell.

Mrs. J. Dexter Eoff of Balimger 
was in town last week.

Sunday at the C. W. Smiths 
were Mrs. Sallie Smith of Winters 
the Raymond Bagwells and the 
Alex Kvapils of Ballinger and Arb 
Bagwell.

Use the Classified Section!

IMPROVIMENTS YOU 
CAN BUY ON TIME

c o M r o K i s n i

AiOVf HGUKIS AKÍ AFPKOXIMATt MONTHIY FAYMtMTi

Wbsthsr it's a smell repeir job or •xtantiv* 
remodeling or installation work, hove it done now 
. . .  enjoy the comfort of needed ‘mprovements 
wAile paying for them o<« easy monthly instalments.

Don’t delay any longer...use our ABC Budget 
Poyment Plan... payments arranged ta fit 
your income...and you don’t start payments 
until the work is completed ta your satisfaction.

Mf# ore r»a d y  to fiefp you w ith  p la n s a n d  va lu a b la  
in fa rm a tio n . Com a in a n d  ta lk  it over.

W INTERS LUM BER C O M P A N Y
WINTERS, TEXAS

P. O. BOX 83« — TELEPHONE PL4-5988 

**HOME OWNED FOR HOME OWNERS”

H E N R Y  C A B O T  L O D G E

E X P E R I E N C E  C O U N T S !
These Perilous Times 
Demand Dependable 

On-the-Job-Proven
L E A D E R S H I P !

“ There is no man in the history of America who has had 
such careful preparation as has Vice President Nixon for 
carrying out the duties of the Presidency . . . ”

PRESIDENT DWIGHT D. EISENHOWER R ICH AR D  M. N IX O N

VOTE NIXON-LODGE
Prosperity and Progress Without Inflation! r r

N IX O N  IS P R O -T E X A N !. . .

•  Supports the 27i% oil depletion allowance-an allow
ance which has made possible Texas’ biggest source 

of jobs and revenue.

•  Supported Texas’ claim to the Tidelands which has 

meant millions for our school children.

Eisenhower and Nixon have led 
the fight against inflation. . .  Ken
nedy's program will necessarily 
mean more taxes and more infla
tion, which is the cruelest tax of 
all!

(This Advsrtiscaiciit Paid For By the SvrvlvlBC Members at ths Family of Mr. sad Mrs. W. W. HaU, Fonaer RetidsnU at Wiaters)

•  Believes that every man should have the right to say 
whether or not he must belong to a union.

•  Is for peace without apology.

•  Believes in the rights of states and local communities 
to govern themselves.

•  Believes that local school boards are capable of run
ning their schools.

J J
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CLASSIFIED ADS
Flowers for Sale I FOR SALE

FLOWERS lor ALL occasions. 
Orders wired anywhere any time. 
Mrs. A. D. Lee, Florist. Winters 
Flower Shop, Dial PL 4-2051 17-tfc

FLOWERS by wire anywhere, 
any time. Mrs. Floyd Grant. “ Blos
som Shop,”  Phone PL4-S904, all 
hours. 27-tfc

For Sale
SEE ROACH Electric for sales 

and service on TV and Radios. Fur
niture and Appliances. 1-tfc

FAST OR SLOW; Western Auto 
Store will charge your battery.

21-tfc

Machine Shop
W elding

Portable W'elding Equipment 
Complete Machine Shop

"C A L L  US F IR S T ’

Spill Machine Shop
Phone: Day PL4-6201 

.Vight PL4-I396 or PL4-5515

SAND, GRAVEL, TOP SOIL! 
Will break and level lots. 

Also Have Post Hole Digger! 
Have some good building sites 

from $150.00 a lot and up. 
SEEGarland Crouch

Phone PL4-1365
45-tfc

Have you talked to us recently 
about automobile financing? Our 
present plan will save you money. 
—The Winters State Bank, Win
ters. Texas. 41-tfc

GET YOUK HUNTING ANT) 
FISHING LICENSE at Western 
Auto Store. Complete line of 
Hunting and Fishing Needs

22-tfc

Radio &  T V  Service
We Service A ll MakesI 

Satisfaction Guaranteed!

Main Radio &  T  V
Phone PL4-3349, PL4-1051 or 

after 6 p. m.: PL4-4971

YOU BETTER LOOK THESE 
OVER: 3-bedroom, S. Arlington St. 
2-bedroom East Retner St. Nice 
Trailer House for sale. Stock 
Farm.
FR.AN’K HUNTER REAL ESTATE

FOR SALE: Windmill, large gal
vanized water tank, and concrete 
water trough, all to be moved from 
farm. Call PL4-2T06. 31-3tp

FOR SALE: 3 bedroom home, 
22S North Church. Mrs. John Grif
fin, PL4-T808. 28-tfc

LOT FOR SALE in Leeman ad
dition on Mel Street. FHA-GI ap
proved. Terms available. Phone 
PL4-1481. 30-3tc

PHONOGRAPH SALES, needles, 
service, single records, kiddie rec-! 
ords and albums. MAIN R.4DIO & i 
ELECTRIC. Phone PL4-3349

21-tfc I
FOR SALE OR RENT: Filling ; 

station and space for 9 trailer 
houses. W. J. Yates, Phone PL4- 
3311.______________________  41-tfc I

FOR SALE: 2000 pairs of fin e, 
boots and a house full of Quality [ 
Western Wear. Leddy Boot Shop, i 
Abilene. 21-tfc

—  I

FOR SALE: ’53 model 4 door 
Chevrolet, blue and white. Extra 
clean. Bell's Grocery, phone PL4- 
1534. 23-tfc

Chain Link 
LAWN FENCE
Completely Installed!

NO CASH REQUIRED!

Small Monthlv Payments, 
FREE ESTIMATES!

Alfrey Lumber Co.

FOR SALE—Several lots in Win
ters and some in edge of city 
limits. W. J. Yates. Ph PL4-3311.

24-tfc

FOR SALE: 627 feet on highway 
320 deep. All or any part, cash 
or terms. At Winters west on Win
gate Highway. G. T. Pounds. 1110 
North Nlockingbird, Abilene, OR3- 
2862. 25-tfc

FOR S.ALE: Lot and improve
ments on comer South Frisco and 
West Commerce Streets in Winters 
further described as the South half 
of Lots 15 and 16 of Block 4 in 
Spill's T h i r d  Addition, locally 
known as the Dailey Property, Any 
interested purchaser should call or 
write to-wit .ATTENTION TRUST 
DEPARTMENT. MR DUKE, THE; 
AMERICAN N.4T10NAL BANK OF 
AUSTIN, P 0. Drawer No. 97, 
Austin 61, Texas Inspection of pro
perty bv appointment onlv—Austin 
GR '25401. ' 3I-4tc

use Enteronse ClasSlflM Ads!

FOR SALE OR TRADE: 1 metal 
camping t r a il er. International 
grain drill. John Deere one-way. 
2 Farmall tractors and equipment. 
Jim Adair. 32-2tc

Wanted
WANTED: Scrap Iron, Cables. 

Metals. — BALLINGER SALVAGE 
COMPAN’Y. 27-tfc

WANTED; Opportunity to earn 
your good will with quality, ser
vice and price. Leddy Boot Shop, 
Abilene. 21-tfc

SUITS & 
DRESSES 

SI .00
PANTS & SKIRTS

& SHIRTS
50c

•

Henslee Cleaners

WA.NTED: Dealer for Humble
Service Station. See Bob Loyd, 
PL4-2400. 21-tfc

CHRISTMAS IN SEPTEHBER?
Yes. for Avon Cosmetics. Now is 
the time to start representing 
these fine products and build your 
business for the profitable Christ
mas Selling Season, Full training 
provided. Write Box 1629, San An
gelo, Texas. Itc

SALESMAN WANTED: Man or 
woman for profitable Rawleigh 
business in .North Runnels county. 
Good living at start. See Joe L. 
Sparks. Rt. 1, Ballinger or write 
Rawleigh's Dept. TXK-1242-101. 
Memphis, Tennessee. Up

FARMERS DECLINING
Less than nine per cent of the 

total U. S. population, or about 16 
million people, now live on farms. 
Twenty-four years ago, one out of 
four persons was a farm dweller. 
The Census Bureau now defines a 
“ farm”  dweller as a person who 
sells atleast $50 of crops or live 
stock a year.

For Rent
FOR RENT: 2 room and 3 room 

furnished apartments. Also 1 bed
room, private entrance and pn- 
vate bath. Flora Reese, North 
Church, Phone PL4-1379. 23-tfc

FOR RE.NT; 3-room house with 
bath. Mrs. G. C. Bvers. phone PL4- 
3662. Itc

FOR RENT: House, 5 rooms and 
bath, plenty water with electric 
pump, near pavement. One mile 
south Drasco. W. E. Mayhew.

30-tfc

FOR RENT: 2 bedroom house 
on East Wood St. Phone PL4- 
3893 or PL4-5501. Joe Cortez.

29-tfc

FOR RENT: Furnished upstairs 
apartment with bath. Miss Lucy 
Kittrell, phone PL4-4099 or PL4- 
7024. 31-tfc

FOR RENT: Two 2-bedroom
houses, one 3-bedroom house. W. J. 
Yates. Phone PL4-3311. Itc

Lost and Found
STRAYED: 6-months-old female 

Siamese kitten. Children’s pet. 
Mrs. Joyce Wilkerson. Phone PL4- 
4391. Up

Miscellaneous
GET YOUR FISHING and Hunt

ing License at West Dale Grocery.
23-tfc

Winters Lodge 743
A F & A M

STATED MEETING 
FIRST THURSDAY

Rueben Gehrels
WINTERS AGENT

Merchants Fast 
Motor Lines

PL4-595S

BOARD, ROOM AND LAUNDRY 
for elderly people. Mrs. L. L. Mer
rill, 405 Van Ness Street. 17-tfc

DR. Z. I. H A LE  
Optometrist

Winters, Texas
OFFICE PHONE PL44I04 
TUES. • THURS. - SAT.

WILL DO DISC SHARPENING 
on oneway breaking plows and 
double cutters. H a v e  portable 
machine. Ervin R. Wessels, Ph. 
PL4-4123. 14-tfc

John J. Swatchsue
House Wiring . Air Conditioner 

Sales and Service 

Winters, Box 307, Ph. PL4-7494

G A S - T O O N S
by ROY YOUNG

WANTED: Responsible woman
to baby sit and do general house 
keeping 5 days a week. Must have 
own transportation. After 5 p. m. 
phone PL4-3261. Uc

QJestem Onto
Is the Place to Buy

T ELEV IS IO N !
Get 'em Now  for W inter! 

F R E E  Almanac Calendars.

Mrs. Glenn Eager 
Presided For Home 
Demonstration Meet

Mrs. Glenn Eager, president, pre
sided for the regular meeting of 
the Home Demonstration Club Wed
nesday afternoon at the club house,

Mrs. W. W. King read the Home
maker’s Creed and Miss Emma 
Henniger gave the club prayer.

Miss Henniger called the roll 
which was answered with "Hints 
for Calorie Watching.”  Miss Hen
niger also gave the secretary’s re
port and Mrs. W. I. Dixon, the 
treasurer’s report. The club voted 
to have a Thanksgiving dinner for 
their families on November 18.

Mrs. Bill Proctor and Mrs. Roz- 
men served coffee and cookies to 
Mesdames Ralph Osborne, W. W. 
King, Emma Cole, L. C. Hill, Ed
die V’oelker, C. E. Whitmire, J. D. 
Vinson. Glenn Eager, W. I. Dixon, 
Earl Chapman and Miss Emma 
Henniger.

NOTICE
Regular meeting of the Dale 

Sewing Club scheduled to meet 
with Mrs. Clifton Davis on Nov
ember 8, has been postponed until 
November 10.

Use Enterprise Classified Ads!

For a Quick Meal
TRY OURPrepared Foods

HOT AND READY TO EAT

BEEF BAR-B-Q
(All Meat)

BAR-B-Q SAUSAGE LINKS 
PINTO BEANS

HOME MADE SALADS & 
POTATO SALAD 

HAM SALAD 
PIMENTO CHEESE 

ALSO A COMPLETE LINE OF 
GOOD LUNCHEON MEATS & 
GROCERIES.

YOUR NEIGHBORHOOD 
GROCERY

WEST DALE 
Grocery & Ice

31-tfc

“ Who did you say installed your 
WATER PUMP?”

It always pays to have things done 
RIGHT . . . and it costs less if 
WE do it!

R O Y  Y O U N G  
G U L F  SE R V ICE
We Give Frontier Stamps

Phone PL4-1901 152 N. Main
Winters, Texas

W E
mi

SICK 
W A TC H fS
B A H L M A N

JE W E LE R S

s.

lü J l l :

Dr. Robert Miller
VETERINARIAN

Office Phone PL4-«117 

House Phone PL4-3085

OFFICE IN  FIESTA 

DRIVE-IN TOWER

42-tfc

PLUMBING
S E R V I C E

Let Us Install a 

Central Heating 

Unit in Your Home!

•
3 Years to Pay! 

No Down Payment!

Winters Sheet Metal 
&  Plumbing

PhonaPLiS IM
4 ^e

COLEM AN M O N U M B IT WORKS
EAST END 9TH STREET 

COLEMAN, ’TETCAS

Authorized Dealers for Winns boro Granite (Silk of the Trade), 
Texas Rote Granite, Dakota Mahogany, Georgia Granite Select, 
Oklahoma Granite and Vermont Granite (Barre Guild).

We feel we are qualifira by experience to help you select a 
memorial of distinction for your loved ones.

Plant Phone 8276 
W. A. Finlay

John T. Curry 
Phone PL4-7221 
Winters, Texas

Night Phone 9-3421 
H. C. Slate 

30-tfc

Erosion. Runoff 
Symptoms of Poor 
Soil Conditions

Wind erosion, high runoff, and 
ponded water are symptoms of 
poor soil condition, states James 
Barnhill of the local Soil Conser
vation Service.

He said that we often wait a 
long time for rain, then watch it 
hit the ground and start running 
off. We watch it collect in gullies, 
behind dams or terraces and re
alize that this rain is not doing as 
much good as it should.

Water standing behind terraces 
c r e a t e s  a temporary draining 
problem. Life in the soil must 
have air and this water replaces 
the air. Plant roots must have air 
spaces in the soil in which to 
grow. Air in a requirement of 
bacterial life that decays dead 
vegetation in the soil. An improv
ed soil condition would allow the 
water to go down where it falls.

Barnhill said that a combination 
of practices is needed to main
tain and improve the soil. On our 
cropland, he said that we need to 
have a conservation cropping sys
tem that includes cover drops, 
soil improving crops and crops 
that produce a lot of stubble. A 
cropping system that includes 
these crops w i l l  a d d  l a r g e  
amounts of organic matter. He 
said that field experience and re
search have both found that the 
addition of crop residue is the 
most effective method of main
taining and improving the soil.

Chancel Guild 
.Met Thursday At 
Lutheran Church

St. John’s Lutheran Chancel 
Guild met at the parsonage Thurs
day evening with Mrs. L. R. 
Hoppe leading the opening prayer.

Mrs. A. B. Spill led the group on 
the study “ Of the Vesper Service.”  
Mrs. T. F. Hantsche, secretary, 
called the roll which was answer
ed with Bible verses. Mrs. Hants
che also read the minutes of the 
last meeting. Mrs. H. K. Flath- 
men gave the treasurer’s report 
and the "Lords Prayer”  was re
peated by the group.

Mrs. L. D. Jacob served re
freshments to Mesdames Charles 
Adami, L. Ernst, Bill Hoppe, L. 
R. Hoppe, H. K. Flathmann, A. B. 
Spill, T. F. Hantsche, Ellis Ueck- 
ert, A. W. Stoecker and Miss Em
ma Henniger.

In some sections of the U. S. 
electric rates are so low a 100- 
watt light bulb can be burned 10 
hours for one cent. In 1950 it cost 
about 20 cents.

Texas ranks seventh among the 
states in the manufacture of can
dy. The state’s 77 candy manufac
turing concerns employ about 2,- 
000 people.

Runnels County '59 
Agriculture Census 
Figures Released

The 1959 Census of Agriculture, 
conducted in Runnels County last 
fall, counted 1,242 farms, accord
ing to a preliminary report just 
issued by the Bureau of the (Cen
sus, U.S. Dept, of Commerce. To
tal land in farms was 630,091 
acres. The average size farm was 
507.3 acres. The average value of 
farms (land and buildings) in the 
county was $42,959.

Of the county’s farm operators, 
506 owned'their farms, 330 owned 
part of the land and rented ad
ditional acreage, and 405 were 
tenant farmers.

The average age ot farm opera
tors in the county was 51.9 years.

There were 230 farm operators 65 
or more years of age.

Of the 1,242 farms in the county, 
1,002 were commercial farms.

Detailed statistics on crops, 
livestock, equipment, etc., are 
presented in the preliminary re
port, with comparable statistics 
for 1954. Copies of the county re
port may be obtained for 10 cents 
each from the Bureau of the Cen
sus, Washington 25, D. C.

Nylon was Invented in the Du
Pont laboratories in 1947.

Battle deaths of the Union Forces 
in the U. S. Civil War were 140,- 
414, almost three times greater 
than this nation’s losses in World 
War 1. Confederate battle deaths 
were estimated at 74,524.

Cuba’s area is 44,206 square 
miles, about the size of Pennsyl
vania.

EVERYTHING FOR THE FISHING FANI

Harrison's Auto Parts

General Insurance!
Real Estate!

Kendrick Insurance Agency
Office PL4-3094 Res. P L 4 . ^ 1

Hurry, be an EARLY TRADER

Earn a bonus at

6%  on any 
IH tractor or 

è  equipment purchase

o f ^500 o r m ore
$  Trad* now and aarn a 
bonus at 6 %  until just b*- 
for* th* M ason of u m I

$  Trad* for any machina 
er any combination of ma
chinas worth mora than 
$500 for an Early Trodar** 
BonutI

$  Trad* for any farm mo- 
chin* . . .  Ilk* for Ilk* trad** 
are no# n*c*s*ary.

Here’s your chance to collect a double bonus! 
You’ll get today’s best farm machinery buy 
and a handful of “greenbacks” besides! 
You can collect a cash bonus at the rate of 
6% on your down payment and/or trade-in 
from the purchase time imtil a date just 
prior to the normal season of use.

Pocket this bonus whether you finance the 
purchase through the IH  Income Purchase 
Plan or pay cash. So stop in soon and look 
over the top-quality IH  line. Figure your 
machinery needs for ’6 1 . . .  we’ll show you 
how big your cash bonus can b*l

Let us figure your deal now*:;
the sooner you trade the more you save!

W ay Truck &  Tractor Company
Phone PL4-1041 Winters, Texas

32-tfc

L



Blizzards Lost To 
Coleman M  On 
Rain-Soaked Field

On what looked more like a plate 
of chocolate pudding than a foot
ball field, and boosted by a loyal 
but rain-soaked crowed, and in 
blowing rain until the last eight 
minutes of play, Winters was hand
ed their first defeat in district 
play at Coleman Friday night, 
Coleman on the long end of the 
8-0 score stick.

Both teams went into the game 
with a 1-0 district rating, consid
ered by most fans of both towns 
as the most important conference 
game. Winters took their first dis
trict game over Ranger 36-0, and 
a week later, Coleman defeated 
Ballinger.

The game, sat back to eigh 
o’clock to allow time for home 
coming ceremonies for the Blue 
cats, began with Winters kicking 
Coleman, defending the north g 
began their first series of d  
from their own 28 yard line. Three 
plays netted only five yards, so 
they kicked to Winters’ 46. A five 
yaid penalty against Winters on 
the first down handicapped them 
with 15 and first. Halfback Steve 
Grissom plunged through for 3; 
William Grissom, in at half-back 
this week, moved back as though 
to kick, on second down, and was 
smothered on the 33 yard line. A 
pitchout, on the third to William 
Grissom was good for just one, so 
on the next play he pulled back 
and kicked to Coleman’s 25 yard 
line. Coleman end. Leon Galloway 
grabbed for the ball on the 28. 
chased it back to the 25 where he 
picked it up, and headed south. A 
few blocks on about the 35 yard 
line in Winters territory opened up 
the field, all the way to the goal 
line. William Grissom moved in 
on Galloway, but barely touched 
him on a flying leap tackle try on 
the ten yard line, and Galloway 
moved on into the pay territory 
with 6:45 minutes yet to play in 
the first quarter, after moving 75 
yards on a slick, muddy field, for 
Coleman's first and only touch
down. The try for extra points was 
not good; the score, Coleman 6, 
Winters 0.

The kickoff after scoring placed 
the ball on Winters’ 25. from 
which the Blizzards turned up 
their collars and settled down to 
business. Two plays, a handoff to 
Steve Grissom for 8, and a handoff 
to Robert Marks, in at fullback, 
good for 5, made the first first 
down of the game. Three more 
handoffs by Caskey, to William 
Grissom for 7; to Steve Grissom 
for 1; and another to Steve, plus 
a five yard penalty gain, made 
another first and ten to go. From 
their own 49 yard line, again Cas
key decided to keep the slick ball 
safe, as he handed off to William 
Grissom for 3, kept the ball him
self for 1; handed off to Robert 
Marks for 3, and William Grissom 
again for 4, moving down to the 
40 in Coleman’s end of the field.

Again the handoffs of QB Johnny 
Caskey worked as Steve Grissom 
tnade 2; Marks claimed 3; then 4 
On the next play and Steve Gris
som got away for three yards, 
down to Coleman’s 28 as the first 
quarter ended.

Two runs, one by W. Grissom 
and the other by Marks, netted 4 
yards each, but a 15 yard penalty 
moved the Blizzards back to the 
35. W. Grissom made 10, and on 
fourth down Caskey threw the 
first pass of the game, but it fell 
incomplete and the ball went over.

Coleman made a first down, 
their first from scrimmage, with 
a run by Thomas Casey good for 
6, and a keeper by QB Dale 
Greaves for 5. From their own 43 
yard line on the second down, 
Casey fumbled and the muddy 
Blizzards recovered.

A fifteen yard penalty against 
Coleman gave Winters their first 
down, as the first down play was 
snapped. From Coleman’s 29 the 
Blizzards dug in with 4 yards by 
W. Grissom, 4 by Marks, and 2 by 
W. Grissom, for the first down. 
Two more plays. 2 yards by Tom
my Young and 7 by W. Grissom, 
moved the ball down to the 17, as 
on the snap, the ball slipped loose 
and Coleman’s Lonnie Smith was 
the first man to capture it on 
Coleman’s 15.

Three keepers by Greaves and 
a half-yard gain by Casey moved 
the ball up to Coleman’s 27. A 15- 
yard penalty moved it back to the 
17, after a gain on the keeper. 
Mike Hayes got away for 11 on a 
pitchout, and a fake by Greaves 
left the down at 4, as well as the 
yardage needed, for the first. A 
trick shift by the Bluecats pulled 
the Blizzards offsides and gave 
Coleman their first down. T h e  
Blizzards were able to throw Cole
man back 14 yards on the next 
three plays, as the halftime was 
csdled.

Coleman kicked off to start the 
second chapter, but the Blizzards 
were unable to move and from 
their own 26, W. Grissom kicked 
out. . ,

Coleman took the ball on their 
48, but found the going too rough, 
and kicked out to Winters’ 23.

From here QB Caskey, w i t h  
runs by Marks and W. Grissom, 
moved up to the 46. A completed 
pass, Caskey to Crowe, good for 
9, was followed by 2 yards by W. 
Grissom putting the ball on Cole
man’s 43. However, four plays 
were not good for the first, so 
Coleman again owned the ball on

their own 34. They had troubles, 
as W. 'Grissom went charging 
through a hole in the line to throw 
Greaves for a big 6 yard loss. 
Winters took over on downs, and 
as the third quarter ended they 
needed 6 yards on third down 
from their own 24, and W. Gris
som moved back and kicked.

Taking the ball on their own 
36, Coleman’s Casey ran for 8; 
and Greaves made 4. The longest 
run from scrimmage was made by 
Casey in the next snap as he took 
the handoff and headed for the 
open country, only to be stopped 
by Kenneth Crowe and Caskey. 
From Winters’ 38 the Bluecats 
failed to make the necessary 
yardage as again W. Grissom 
found a hole and got to Hayes for 
a 7 yard loss. As they kicked from

the 38, the rain stopped for the 
first time since the game had 
started, the clock reading 8:54 to 
play.

Winters took the punt and lined 
up on their own 14 as the Blizzard 
fans came alive. On a triple-re
verse pass play, Caskey was 
caught behind his own goal giving 
Coleman 2 points on a safety.

After the kickoff from the 20, 
Coleman took the ball on Winters’ 
46, and moved to the 33 before 
losing the ball on downs.

From their own 27, Caskey tried 
to get going, but fumbled the ball 
and was thrown for a 7 yard loss 
in the recovery. A fourth down 
pass play was intercepted and 
Coleman took over on Winters’ 18 
and ran the clock out on th e  
ground.

Barn A t Hord 
Farm Destroyed 
By Fire Wednesday

The bam on Tom Herd’s farm, 
seven miles northwest of Winters, 
was destroyed by fire Wednesday 
about 1:30 p. m.

Herd’s loss was estimated by 
Fire Chief D. Waggoner at about 
$4,000, $1,000 for the barn and $3,- 
000 for oats, hay and cottonseed 
stored in the bam.

Winters firemen took one truck 
and went to the scene of the fire.

There were no injuries to fire
men or to any of the livestock, the 
fire chief said.

Daughter of Former 
Resident Is Finalist 
In National Contest

Seventeen - year • old Mary Lou 
Snow, daughter of M-Sgt. and Mrs. 
Chester Snow of Altus, Okla., has 
been named a semi-finalist in the 
1960-61 National Merit Scholarship 
Contest. She is a granddaughter of 
Mr. and Mrs. D. A. Dobbins and 
her mother is the former Omega 
Dobbins who was reared in the 
Drasco Community.

As a semi-finalist Mary Lou is 
one among the 10,000 highest scor
ing students in the National Merit 
Scholarship qualifying test. This 
test of educational development 
was given to more than 15,000 high 
schools last spring, with nearly
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three-quarters of a million stu
dents participating.

Mary’s high school transcript 
reveals the subjects she has com
pleted or is now studying are ap
proximately 22 units including four 
years of English, four of science, 
four of mathematics, three of his
tory, one in journalism and three 
years on the yearb<x»k staff, two 
years in Latin, home economics, 
glee club and speech.

Last summer she took a typing 
course and has attracted nation
wide attention with her research 
on an apparently unclassified plant 
growing in southwestern Okla
homa.

She also conducted a month-long

research on the effect of nicotine 
on white rats. She has been re
porter for the glee club, an editor 
of the Collar, the student newspap
er, and is senior editor of the Bull
dog Annual. She also takes part 
in activities outside classrooms 
and church.

SNOFLAKES TO BALLINGER
The Snoflakes, a girls’ vocal 

group from Winters High School, 
entertained the Ballinger L i o n s  
Club at Ballinger last Thursday 
noon. The group is under the di
rection of Robert Gans, h i g h  
school music director.

Use Enterprise Classified AdsI

DOUBLEI FRONTIER STAMPS
with Cash Purchase of or more!

PORK ROAST l b .  3 9

CURED HAMS wh.ie lb. 4 7

Shank End lb. 4 5 ‘ *  Butt End ib.49'

PURE LARD Q-lh. Bucket 0 0 '
M ETZG ER 'S

M ILK
2'/2 GaL

CARTONS

O LD  FASHIONED 
RANCH STYLE

BACON
M ORTON'S FR O ZEN

P IES
APPLE, CHERRY, PEACH, COCONUT

FA M ILY S IZE

DOMINO ICING POWDERED

Sugar 3 lb. bag 4 5
WQNTIER

SAVI NG  
STA Wl P

SAVING
S TAMP

ftTRQNTIER

SAVI  NG 
STA M P

JOLLY TIME

P O P C O R N 20-oz. 2&
KRAFT’S CARAMELS

CANDY 12-m . 29*

TRQNTIER

SAVI  NG 
STA M P

BETTY CROCKER, 16«z.

Brownie Mix 29‘
SOFT-A-SILK, 32-oz.

Cake Flour 39*
HIP-O-LITE 2149*
LIGHT CRUST

FLOUR 10189*

F O L G E R S

COFFEE 
A  65'

HA.MBURGER SLICED

PICKLES QUART 29̂
TEXIZE LIQUID

STARCH 1 Ot
QUART 1 ̂

Golden O LEO 2 33*
FRESHER. . . . TASTIER

PRODUCE
ORANGES 5 lb. bag 39̂
BANANAS POUND 9̂
CELLO BAG

CARROTS 2 19*
TO K AY GRAPES o<POUND ^
Delicious A PP LES POUND 1 0̂
SPUDS 10 49̂
VEL

DISH POW DER REG. SIZE 2?
KRAFT’S

PLUM  PRESERVES 29-oz. 29*

DOUBLE FRONTIER STAM PS ON W EDNESDAY WITH CASH PURCHASES OR $2.50 OR M ORE!

E c O f l O l t l V  F o o d  S t o r e
USE OUR FR EE PARKING A N N EX !

J J



All the way with JFK and LBJn

V O T E
D EM O C R A T IC
. .  from the Courthouse 

to the White House!
JOHN F. KENNEDY LYNDO N B. JOHNSON

John F. Kennedy
A N D

Lyndon B. Johnson
Offer a Brand New Deal for a New Generation

KENNEDY and DEPLETION
Senator Kennedy has voted in the past to reduce de

pletion allowance tor the largest producers. However, 
tor those pr* iducers trom tive million dollars down, he 
would maintain the depletion allowance at 27^%.

What does this really mean to the Independent Oil 
Operators ot Texas?

'Fhere are more than 7,000 independent oil operators
in this State. They are responsible for more than 90%
ot all wells drilled in Texas. O f these 7,000 producers,
less than 10% ot them have a production income of more
than 1 million dollars per year; less than one-third of 1%
have a production income of more than 5 million dollars 
per year.

1 contend that Senator Kennedy’s ideas on depletion 

would aid the Texas oil operator for the following rea
sons:

At this time there are a few extremely large compan

ies involved in producing and importing foreign oil. Some 

of these companies produce as much as 1 million dollars 

per day, or more, in these foreign areas;

I do not believe that oil produced in other lands 

should enjoy the same depletion percentage as domestic 

production;

In 1952 Texas producers had almost 3 times as many 

producing days as we have now. There were almost twice 

as many rigs running than there are now. Producing days 

are now the lowest in history. Unemployment among 

drilling crews has never been higher.

I do not believe that the oil business can afford an
other 4 years under the Republican administration!

W . F. SUTTON  

Independent Oil Producer 
and Drilling Contractor 
San Antonio, Texas

P A ID  P O L IT IC A L  A D V E R T IS IN G

t í
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Cashway Supermarket
Brings You These Outstanding 
Values Featuring HUNT'S FINE FOODS!

These Prices in Effect 
November 4-8th.

HUNT’S

Hunt's
PEACHES

SLICES -  HALVES -  SPICED

No. m A  • ^ 1Can H ' I
SILVER SAVER

PICKLES
HAMBURGER DILL 

WHOLE DILL
WHOLE SOUR

TOM ATO SAUCE Family Size, No. 300 Can

HUNT’S

STEW ED TOM ATOES n.  c„
HUNT’S

TOM ATO JUICE Full Quart Can

HUNT’S

APRICOTS Heavy Syrup, No. 300 Can

HUNT’S

TOM ATO PASTE Sunny Flavor, 6-oz. Can

for
S I  00

for

for

for

HUNT S _  ^  _

PEARS 4 : '̂ l
No. 300 Can

4 Quart Jars $ 1.00

Hunt s
TO M A TO  JUICE

CALIFORNIA

No.300

Hunt’s

HUNT S TOMATO

SAUCE 11 ! M
L 8-oz. Can

Peaches
Slices or Halves

5 No. 300 Cans »100

Big Dip f“""”'* • • 2 R ^1.00
FOLGER'S COFFEE lb. 59̂

M A R K E T  SPECIALS
g o ( x :h 's  b l u e  r i b b o n  b e e f i

STEAK Loin lb . 59‘ T-Bone lb . 49' 
All Meat Bologna lb. 39*
Rodeo Ranch Pak W IE N E R S .................... 2-lbs. A9c
Spiced LUNCH M EAT or Pressed H a m . . .  b .  49c

ARM O U R'S BACON 2 ; ' r

Hunt's
TOM ATOES

HUNTS

Spinach 8   ̂ ^1
No. 300 Can

HUNT S NEW

Potatoes 8  ^1

SOLID PACK

No. 300 
Can 6 $100

CABBAGE . . . .  lb. 2c 

Delicious A P P L E S . .  b . 12c 

CARROTS . .  Cello pkg. 10c

HUNT S _  . _

CATSUP 4 i ̂ 1
Family Size 20-oz.

Hunts
TO M ATO  CATSUP

14 Ounce 
Bottle

$100
R i ’ l

DOUBLE K EY STAM PS ON W EDNESDAY 

With the Purchase of $ 2 i0  or More!
CASHWAY FOOD
200 Tinkle Street -  East of Waddell Chevrolef Co. "  ‘" • '" C u - T  “

j J J
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Winters Public Schools

Lunchroom Menu
Subject To Change

Monday, Nov. 7
Chicken pt>mpoms with gravy, 

green beans with new potatoes, 
tomatoes and pickles, brownie pud- 
din :̂. com muffins, milk.

Tuesday. Nov. 8
Choice: Hamourgers or pimen

to cheese sandwich, french fries, 
sliced tomatoes, fruit with whip
ped cream. Devil’s food cake, 
milk

U'txlnesday, Nov. 9
Baked ham, yellow com, spin

ach with boiled eggs, Jello with 
fresh fruit, hot rolls, milk, peanut 
butler cookies.

Thursday, Nov, 19
Mixican dinner; pinto beans, 

hot tamales, Spanish rice, pine
apple slice, doughnuts, crackers 
and bread, milk.

Friday, Nov. 11
Tuna noodle casserole buttered 

green beans, fresh fruit salad, 
corn muffins, cookies milk.

VISITED P.XRENTS
Rev. Walter Thormeyer, pastor 

of the Lutheran Church at Wal
ler came Monday for a few days 
visit with his parents, Mr. and 
Mrs. E E. Thormever.

HAD SURGERY
Mrs. W. F. Buchanan of Abi

lene. former resident of W'inters, 
is a patient in Hendricks Memor
ial Hospital where she submitted 
to surgery Monday morning. Her 
mother, Mrs. J. D. Sowell and her 
sister, Mrs. Irmal Aley were visi
tors in the Buchanan home for the 
weekend.

FROM CALIFORNIA
Mr. and Mrs Clarence Beal of 

Pasadena. Calif., enroute to their 
home from Fort Worth where they 
had been visiting her sister, stop
ped in Winters Saturday for a 
brief visit with friends. Mrs. Beal 
will be remembered here as Irma 
Eason, the daughter of the late 
Mr. and Mrs. Ed P. Eason, for
mer owners and publishers of The 
Winters Enterprise.

CARD OF APPRECIATION
We wish to express our appre

ciation to those who helped t o 
make the Hallowe’en Carnival a 
success. A special thanks to Fred 
Young for the use of his building 
and the City of W'inters for their 
cooperation. W’e are deeply grate
ful to members of the W'inters 
Junior Chamber of Commerce for 
their assistance. Winters Jay- 
cee-Ettes. Itc

SONYA WILDE AND JAMES 
FRANCISCL'S are co-starred in ‘ ‘ I 
Passed For White,”  produced and 
directed for Allied Artists by Fred

M. Wilcox. Miss Wilde is seen as 
a beautiful white-skinned negress 
who, hiding her racial strain, mar
ries a wealthy socialite.

Dr. McDonald Held 
ipoke To Teachers 

On Communism
Dr. McDonald Held of Howard 

Payne College in Brownwood dis
cussed communism vs democracy 
in his address to the faculty of 
the Winters Schools 'Thursday af
ternoon in the high school audi
torium. Dr. Held was the third 
speaker to appear before the Win
ters faculty concerning the Amer
ican Heritage program.

Dr. Held gave the historical 
background of Communism be
ginning with Karl Marx in 1818 
and highlighted political, religeous 
and economic changes through 
Stalin. The great tragedy of today 
is that one third of the world is 
under Communistic domination, 
he said.

In conclusion. Dr. Held said, 
‘we need an awakening and a 

dedication to the understanding of 
being an American citizen in or
der, as individuals, we can save 
our nation for ourselves, our child
ren and theirs.”

You can preach a better ser
mon with you life than with your 
lips.—Oliver Goldsmith.

I SEEK Y O U R  
S U P P O R T . . .

Facing a “ write-in”  campaign, I ask the support of the Demo

crats of Runnels Countv for the office of Tax Assessor-Collector.

1 am the Democratic nominee for this office. I entered the 

primary and paid my part of the expense of holding the election. 

I feel that as the nominee, I can ask the voters to support me in 

the general election.

I promise you efficient service in the office and will deeply 

a,«predate your continued support.

Respectively,

Pannell Lego, Jr.

COLLEGE
professors, doctors, o f f i c e  
workers and clerks, all like 
to deal with W.4DDELL. In 
fact even the women and

GIRLS
feel the same wav, too. Drive 
out to WADDELL CHEVRO
LET CO., S. .Main when your 
old car starts to

SMOKE
and we'll trade your way 
and you can drive off with a 
good solid low mileage car 
that will save you money. 
Everyone will know you’re no

DOPE!

1955 Chevrolet Bel Air V-8 Sedan.

1955 Chevrolet 2-ton Pickup.

1955 Ford Sedan, Air Conditioned.

1949 Cadallic 4-door Sedan.

1951 Buick 2-door.

1954 Ford V-8 i-ton  Pickup.

1951 Ford Dump Truck.

1950 G M C  Dump Truck.

R A Y  SHAFEIR -  Used Car Manager

1960 Chevrolet
Demonstrator

1955 Chevrolet
•-cylinder, 4-door tedan, 
radio and heater.

1953 Chevrolet
2-door Belalr

1959 Chevrolet
4-door Biscayne V-8, power 
glide, radio and beater.

1950 Chevrolet
2-Door.

Waddella v i v j ^ i i  C o m p

Winters, Texes

olet  
p a ny

Mrs. M . Hounshell 
Died of A Heart 
Attack Monday

Mrs. Maggie Hounshell. 77, resi
dent of W inters since 1936. died of 
a heart attack late Monday night 
at the Merrill Convalescent Home.

Born Maggie Mae Linsley May 
8, 1883. at Breckenridge, she mov
ed to Brown County as a young 
girl and married John Hounshell 
on Sept. 1, 1901. Farming there 
until 1912. the couple moved t o 
Shep. In 1936 they moved to W'in
ters. Mr. Hounshell died here in 
1957, also on October 31.

She was a member of the First 
Baptist Church here.

Funeral services were held Wed
nesday afternoon at 2 o’clock in 
Spill Memorial Chapel, with th e  
Rev. Virgil James, pastor of the 
Southside Baptist Church, officiat
ing. Burial w\;s in the Shep Ceme
tery.

Surviving are one son, Marvin 
of San Angelo; three sisters. Mrs. 
R. L. Helms of Snyder, Mrs. E. 
L. Emfinger of Lamesa and Mrs. 
Edgar McAllister of Terra Bella. 
Calif.; two brothers, Grant Linsley 
of Shep and Bud of Safford, Ariz.

Girl Scout News
Brownie Troop 1 met at t h e  

Scout Hut Friday afternoon at 4 
o'clock. They chose patrol lead
ers for each group.

Babs Tatum was chosen patrol 
leader for Patrol Group 1, "The 
Busy Workers.”  Assistant Leader, 
Sheliah Kraatz. Treasurer, K a y  
Lynn Rives.

Mary Lou Wilkerson was chosen 
Patrol Leader for Patrol Group 2, 
“ The Busy Brownies.”  Assistant 
Leader, Kilah Graves; Treasurer, 
Sandra Crockett.

Gwen Wheeler was chosen pat
rol leader for Patrol Group 3, 
“ The Four Sunshine Kids.”  Assis
tant Leader, Pauline Rozmen and 
treasurer, Sandra Reed.

Cynthia Pinkerton was elected 
reported for the Troop.

Kay Lynn Rives served nibbles 
of Dr. Pepper, cookies and pepper
mint sticks.

Mrs. John Griffin, 
Daughter, Honored 
At Coffee Saturday

Mrs. John E. Griffin and daugh
ter, Brenda, were honorées at a 
farewell coffee Saturday in th e  
home of Mr. and Mrs. Griffin 
Brown. Becky shared hostess du
ties with her mother.

An arrangement of roses in a 
silver container centered the cof
fee table from which refreshments 
of coffee and doughnuts were serv
ed.

Those present were Mrs. Jerry 
W’ard and daughters. Susan and 
Jerry L>Tin, Mrs. Rodney Cathey 
and Cris, Mrs. Bill Byms and 
Brenda, Mrs. J. E. Roye and 
Janice, Mrs. Raymon Lloyd and 
Debbie, Mrs. Douglas Cole a n d  
Lou Ann, Mrs. Pybum Brown 
and Rae, Mrs. Lee Harrison and 
Keva, Mrs. James Hinds and An
nette, Mrs. Frederic Poe and Sher
ry of Midland. Mrs. Earl Dorsett 
and Betty Cile Cagle.

Brownie Troop 1 met Oct. 28 and 
strung and painted Rigatonis for 
Christmas tree decorations. Paul
ine Rozmen served nibbles of ice 
cream cones. Sandra Crockett will 
serve nibbles next neeting.

Babs Tatum had the closing in 
which she had the girls repeat the 
Brownie Promise and sing th e  
Brownie Song. Meeting with the 
troop were Mrs. J. C. Wilkerson, 
Mrs. Robert Kraatz Sr., and Mrs. 
Ralph Wheeler.

Chat and Sew Club 
.Wet Tuesday In 
C. \V. Mayes Home

Chat and Sew Club held their 
regular meeting Tuesday after
noon in the home of Mr. and Mrs. 
C. W. Mayes. Quilt blocks were 
made for the hostess.

Refreshments were served t o 
Mesdames L. Burton, L. Ernst 
Olga George, John Grohman, Cul 
len Busher, Johnny Pierce, Alvis 
Jobe, B. D. Jobe, Carson Easterly, 
J. A. Henderson, Ed Donica and 
two visitors. Mrs. Bill Milliom and 
Mrs. Roy Burton of Houston.

The next meeting will be held 
in the home of Mr. and Mrs. Rich
ard George.

Wingate Baptist 
Training Union Had 
Scavenger Hunt

Wingate Baptist Training Union 
boys and girls met at the church 
hall Saturday evening for a social 
They chose partners for a scaven
ger hunt and many homes in Win
gate were opened and frantic 
searches were made for the ob
jects on the list.

Kathy Dunn and Dianna Hucka 
by were the first to return with 
seven objects. Joe Lanford a n d  
Gwen Caskey returned with the 
most, thirteen objects.

Refreshments were served t o 
Virginia Collinsworth, B r e n d a  
Parrish. Sherry Sandeford, Char 
lotte Dooley, Gwen Caskey, Joe 
Lanford, Jimmy Adams, Johnny 
Pat Beck, Alfred Dooley and the 
sponsors, Mrs. Richard Beck and 
Mrs. A. Dooley. Special guests 
were Dianna Huckaby, K a t h y  
Dunn, Larry Await and Bill Cath 
ey.

The sixth meeting of the Brownie 
Bluebird troop was held at the 
scout hut under the leadership of 
Mrs. Gary Simpson and Mrs. Ce
cil Daugherty.

The meeting was opened by the 
children singing the “ Hello”  song 
to the parents and guests, and 
then proceeded with their investi
ture. which was the “ Magic Mir
ror,”  adapted from the “ Brownie 
Story.”

The girls said the Brownie Pro
mise in unison and received their 
pins from their leaders.

The girls were welcomed into 
the Girl Scout organization.

Refreshments were served b y 
Mrs. Ruby Morrison and daugh
ter Charlotte and Mrs. Viola Pres
cott and daughter Sue. Present 
were Janice Roye, Joann K. Thom
ason, Linda K. Daugherty, Char
lotte Morrison, Karen Smith, Jill 
Matthews, Mary Nell Simpson,.Sue 
Prescott, Tawyna Waggoner, 
Nancy Higgins, Cynthia Brown, 
Pictures were taken by Eddie Lit
tle.

(Too late for last week)
Brownie troop under the leader

ship of Mrs. Wayne Wilson and 
Mrs. Clifford Hill held their fourth 
meeting Thursday at the S c o u t  
Hut.

'The Brownie story was read and 
plans were made for the investi
ture service to be held Nov, 3. Af
ter a game, nibbles were served 
by Mrs. Marvin Bedford.

Those present were Shirley Jean 
Allen, Kei Bedford, Christine 
Cathey, Rebecca Gilbert, Lynanne 
Hill, Kaye Graham, Margaret 
Hernandez, Sherri Loyd, Linda 
Kay Talley, Opal Sue Waldrop 
Marla Weems and Melinda Wilson

The Brownie troop under the 
leadership of Mrs. Cecil Daugh
erty and Mrs. Gary Simpson met 
Tuesday at the Scout Hut. The 
girls made invitations inviting 
their mothers to their Investiture 
to be held next Tuesday. The fol 
lowing officers were elected by the 
troop: Cynthia Brown, president 
Mary Nell Simpson, yice presi 
dent; Jonne Thomasson, secretary: 
Jill Matthews treasurer. After the 
elections, the girls and leaders 
practiced for the Investiture Cere
mony.

Nibbles were served by Jill Mat 
thews to Cynthia Brown, Linda 
Daugherty, Nancy Lee Higgins 
Charlotte Morrison, Sue Prescott, 
Janis Roye, Karin Smith, Jonne 
Thomasson, Tawnya Waggoner 
and Mary Nell Simpson.

A prompt and emphatic no of
ten saves time and expense for 
all concerned and a decisive yes 
may be equally welcome.

Use the Clusified Section!

Bobbie Howard 
Hostess For 
Sub Deb Club

Bobbie Howard served as hos
tess for the regular meeting of the 
Sub Deb Club held Monday even
ing in the home of her parents, 
Mr. and Mrs. Shirley Howard.

Frances Saunders presided for 
the business session and Evelyn 
Hudgins called the roll. Carolyn 
Scott was elected as a new mem
ber. "Boos and Bouquets”  was the 
topic of the pregram.

Refreshments were served and 
the meeting was dismissed with 
the club benediction.

Those attending were Marion 
Burrow, J u d y  Kettler, J u d y  
Smith, Sondra Clark, Sharon John
son, Beverly Huddleston, Karen 
Foster. La Gatha Traylor, Evelyn 
Hudgins, Frances Saunders. Mar
tha Marks, Diann Roper. Bobbie 
Howard, Bettye Mayfield, Deanna 
Kozelsky, Janel Gerhart, Tamala 
Cans, Ginger Gardner, Mrs. W. 
M. Hays and Mrs. Jerry English.

Use Classified Ads!

About all we gain from exper
ience is not to make the same mis
take again. Then we try a new 
way of getting into trouble.

N -NOVBOa
is Christmas 

U Y A W A Y  M ONTH 
at

BAHLM AN Jewelers

SAVE riME • SAVE STEPS

0

BANK BY MAIL!
For free mailing forms, 

stop in, write, or 'phone.

The Winters State Bank
WINTERS, TEXAS

CAPITAL ACCOUNTS OVER $425,000.80 

Member Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation and Federal Reserve System

Vote as a Free American!
Vote the Ticket that is BEST FOR TEXAS 

HERE'S HOW  TO DO IT

1. Find tlM names of RICHARD M. NIXON and HfNRY CABOT LODGE a« 
the top of your ballot.

2. Lbovb Hib nomM NIXON and LODGE unmarkod on Hi# ballot; scratch 
oil othor nomM' for PrBsld«nt and Vic* President.

3. To complete your ballot, leave the nome of the candidate for whom 
you wish to vote for eo^ office and scratch the rest.

W A R N I N G !
You msy be toM thst you csniwt vote for Nixon and Lodqs K (I) you voted in ths 

Democratic Printary or (2) your poN tsx rscsipt or sxsmption certificata h ttampad "Dt- 
mocrat." THIS IS NOT iRUE. You CAN  vota for any candidato you with, no mattar how 
you bava votad, or not votad,’ in any praviout primary or alaction. THIS IS YOUR RIGHT 
AS A  FREE AM ERICAN.

Vole November 8 for NIXON and LODGE
Texas Damocrats for NIXON A LODGE, Allan Shivers, Chairman |M. M. A4«.)
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Hallowe'en Motif 
In Decorations At 
Country Club Party

Haiioween motif was used in 
decorations at a luncheon for the 
Ladies Division fo the Winters 
Country Club held recently at the 
club house. Mrs. W. B. Williams 
and Mrs. H. B. Livingston shared 
hostess duties.

Lunch was served from a linen 
laid table centered with a hugh 
black witch riding a broom sur
rounded with orange chrysanthe
mums on a black base. Foursome 
tables, laid with white linen, also 
featured b l a c k  witches riding 
brooms.

Mrs. E. T. Panerson won high 
score prize for bridge and Mrs. 
W. C. Graves of Ballinger, a 
guest for canasta. Mrs. Art Kelly 
won the bingo prize.

Those present were Mesdames 
J. E. Roye, L. E. Goss, W. O. 
Webb, W. C. Graves, E. T. Patter
son, H. L. Way, Raymon Lloyd, 
Bob Loyd, Homer Hodge Jr., Art 
Kelly, C. R. Kendrick, Max Lewis, 
Milton Bunger and Miss Pat Liv
ingston.

Silence can’t be misquoted, but 
it can be misinterpreted. — Kin 
Hubbard.

Seldom is anyone so bored on a 
vacation that he resorts to writ
ing letters for relief.

Jim Wilkerson Feted 
At Birthday Party 
Fuesday Afternoon
Jim Wilkerson was honored on 

his eighth birthday Tuesday af
ternoon when an Indian pow-wow 
was held at the home of his par
ents, Mr. and Mrs. J. C. Wilkerson.

As the young guests arrived they 
were given an Indian head band 
and games and contests featured 
the Indian theme.

Pictures were made of the 
group as they played in the Wil
kerson yard. Conclusion of the ac
tivity was a treasure hunt with 
each child finding a tomahawk 
which was filled with candy, gum 
and a balloon.

The birthday cake was made in 
the shape of an Indian chief with 
eight feathers in his headdress. 
A white candle was placed in 
each gaily decorated feather. Af
ter the candles were blown out 
the group was served cake, ice 
cream and kool-aid. Plate favors 
were wigwams over candy cups.

Those attending the party were 
Jerry Dan Powers, Dane Bishop, 
Terry Await, Tommy and Denny 
Morrison, Randy Stevens, Jarry 
Nevins, Tony Rougas, Mike Math
is, D a n n y  Molinaire, K a y e  
Graham, Jill Matthews, Lindie 
H i l l ,  Christine Cathey, M a r l a  
Weems, Jim, Joe and Mary Lou 
Wilkerson, Mrs. Albert Sykes and 
Mrs. Wilkerson.

Use Enterprise Classified AdsI

Y O U  
Could Be 

N e x t!

PROTECT WITH FIRE INSURANCE

Most fires can be prevented by practicing caution . . . but not 
all. Play it safe . . .  be sure you have adequate fire insurance 
to cover everything you own. See us today!

BEDFORD A g e n c y

LEG A L NOTICE
NOTICE TO RECEIVE WRIT

TEN. SEALED BIDS FOR T H E  
PURCHASE OF USED TRUCK 
AND VAN OWNED BY THE WIN- 
TERS INDEPENDENT SCHOOL 
DISTRICT OF WINTERS. TEX
AS.

Notice is hereby given that the 
Board of -Trustees of the Winters 
Independent School District o f 
Winters. Texas, will meet on the 
8th day of November, 1960 A. D., 
at 8 o'clock P. M. at their regular 
meeting place, the same being the 
Home Economics Building of the 
Winters Public Schools, for the 
purpose of receiving written, seal
ed bids for the purchase "f the fol
lowing d escrib í used truck and 
van belonging to the said Winters 
Independent School District, t o 
Wit:

One 1951 model White Truck 
tractor motor No. 440350 and one 
1943 model Checker van trailer 
serial No. VT538. This equipment 
may be seen at the bus garage of 
the Winters Independent School 
District, Winters, Texas, and will 
be sold as is.

Bid proposals may be received 
by contacting Johnny Bob Smith 
at the Business Office, located in 
the High School Building, Winters, 
Texas. The equipment must be 
removed from the school premises 
by the successful bidder within 
five days from the date the award 
is made.

Bids should be accompanied by 
the full amount of the purchase 
price. Bids not accepted will be 
returned to the sender.

The said Board of Trustees re
serves the right to accept or reject 
any bids submitted—for the best 
interest of the school.
DIRECTION FOR M A I L I N G  
BIDS;
BID FOR THE PURCHASE O F 
USED TRUCK AND VAN TO BE 
OPENED TUESDAY. NOVEM
BER 8. I960, AT 8 O’CLOCK P.M. 
AT THE HOME ECONOMICS 
BUILDING, WINTERS. TEXAS. 
ADDRESS
THE WINTERS INDEPENDENT 
SCHOOL DISTRICT 
P. O. BOX 125, WINTERS. TEXAS 
ATT'N: MR. JAMES B. NEVINS, 
SUPT.
OR: MR. JNO. W. NORMAN.
PRES.

31-2tc

CARD OF THANKS
My wife joins me in thanking 

each and everyone for the beauti
ful flowers gifts, cards and letters 
and the many kindnesses shown 
us during my long illness. May I 
be of service to you in your hour 
of need is the wish of O. D. 
Bradford. Itp

F F A  Sweetheart 
Candidates Named  
At Recent Meeting

(Too late for last week)
Sweetheart candidates for the 

Winters Chapter of Future Farm
ers of America were nominated at 
a meeting Tuesday evening.

Mike Priddy, president, presid
ed and John Jackson discussed 
the up-coming sweetheart elect
ion which will be held November 
15. in the high school auditorium.

Candidates for the contest are 
Leonia Daniels, Jan Byrd, Ginger 
Collinsworth and Gwen Caskey, 
freshmen; Sharon Johnson, Shar
on Denson, Linda White and La 
R o s s  Sheppard, sophomores; 
Marta Davidson, Jaye Henley, 
Coylene Riddle and Jere Merck, 
juniors; Evelyn Hudgins, Frances 
Saunders, Karen Foster and Diane 
Buckner, seniors.

After the meeting, the Livestock 
Show Association held a meeting 
with John Jackson p r e s i d i n g .  
Membership tickets were discus
sed and it was decided that the 
chapter would begin a ticket drive 
around November 1. Tickets will 
again cost $5.00 each.

Superintendents of the s h o w  
elected were J. F. Priddy Jr. 
head superintendent. Coach Ed 
Cheek, faculty; Mike Priddy, stu
dent. Heads of each department 
are Milton Jackson, Coach L. G. 
Wilson and Jerry Frierson, sheep; 
Pat Pritchard Sr., Mr. Durgan 
and Pat Pritdhard Jr., hogs; 
John Puckett, Rodney Cathey and 
Jim Everett, poultry; Chester Mc- 
Beath, Coach Walker and Ronnie 
Green, cattle. Johnny Bob Smith 
will serve as treasurer again this 
year.

The public is cordially invited 
to attend the sweetheart contest 
to be held November 15, at 7:30 
p. m. in the high school auditor
ium.

These days a lingering kiss is 
less memorable than a succulent 
bite by a female mosquito.

In traffic, pigeons are quicker 
and smarter than people.

FROM DENTON
Nancy Roberts, student of North 

Texas State College in Denton, 
spent the weekend visiting in the 
home of her parents, Mr. and Mrs. 
Wayne Roberts.

A resourceful imagination is the 
best asset an executive can pos
sess.

man is like talking to a goldfish. 
Talking sense to a resentful wo-

Nov. 8 , YOU MUST CHOOSE
NIXON’S or KENNEDY’S

PROFESSIONAL
DIRECTORY

Jno. W . Norman
ATTORNEY-AT-LAW 

Winters • • • • Texas

It would be a relief if certain 
so-called friendships could be am
icably and permanently terminat
ed.

BUY. . .

Flameless Electric
Water Heater

Only Electricity Provides Flameless Water Heating

SAFE
FlonwlMt .l.c fr ic ity  k .o fi oil *k. wolef 
you H M d ^  without flom ., without com* 
buttion. Just i . t  it, forg.t iti

CLEAN
T h .r .'t  no soot, no loit —  when you hM l 
w ot.r with flom .l.st .Itc tr ic ity , You can 
initoll it onyw h.r..

ODOR-FREE /

y .
No sm .lls of burning fu.1. No nM<l 
for v.ntilotion wh.n you haol wattr 
with flom .ltn  .iK tric ity .

LOW RATE y

MODERN
long lif . for odd^l vo lu ., Initoll your Aonte- 
l.s t  .iK tric  wotar h ra t.r onywhtre. No Auet, 
vtnti or duct work nM dKil

FREE WIRING
W h.n you i.lt c t  on alactric wotar heeler, WTU 
will give you a special water heotar rote of ONE 
CENT o Kilowott hour. You do not hove fo hc^  
ony other load requirement! end the rote opphet 
to residential ond commercial cuitomert alike.

For cusfomeri served by WTU, free wtrtng will bo 
initolled for electric water heater (also rongei, 
dolhet dryers and washer-dryer combinationi 
when purchoied from local dealer or WTU.

Wèst Texas Utilities
Com pany [ 'em inoMtor owtwd eempany

Bedford and 
Underwood
Attorneys-At-Law

General Practice • Winters, Texas

Dr. L . LaVarta Beilis
CHIROPRACTOR

X-RAY
Pboae PL4-1212, Winters, Texas

'Trosperity and Progress 
Without Inflation’'

NIXON e e .

Is pre«T«xan.

» ^ S u p p o rts  th *  37V ) %  o il 
daplatlon a lle w a n c a  — on 
•llo w an ca  which has m ad*  
possibla Tanas' biggast tourc# 
of jobs and ravanwa.

Supportad Tanas’ claim to tho 
Tldolonds which has moant 
m illions for our school chil- 
dron.

■ oliovos th a t o v a ry  man  
should henro tho right to soy 
whothor or not ho must bo- 
long to a union.

1  ̂1s for pooco without apology.

Boliovas In tho rights of stotos 
cmd local communittos to gov- 
om thomsolvos.

h^ B o liavas that lo ca l school 
boards aro capablo of run
ning thoir schools.

“ T h e re  is no man in  the h isto ry  of 
Am erica  w ho has had such carefu l 
p re p a ra tio n  as has V ic e  P re s id e n t  
N ixon  fo r ca r ry in i out the duties of 
the P reside rK y  . . . ”

P resident D wight D. E isenhower

''B ig Government 
and Bigger Taxes”

KENNEDY. e e
X Is onti-Tonan.

X Has votod and worfcod to ro- 
duco tho 37 V) %  oil doplo- 
tion oMowcmco.

X Opposed roturning tho Tldo- 
londs to Tonos. Hit platform 
colls fo' roviow of tho whole 
matter.

X Hot pledged to change tho 
Toft-Hortlay Act and toko 
away tha working man's prlv- 
ilogo of a fro# choice of jobs.

X Would a p o lo g ise  to Khru
shchov.

X Boliovos in a big Podorol Oov- 
ornmont running ovorything  
for everybody.

X Would have tho Fodorol Gov- 
ommont control the schools 
through Federal old.

“ Senator, ( K e n n e d y ) are you certa in  
that you a re  q u ite  re a d y  . . . f o r  the  
role o f P resident . . . I  would hope that 
someone w ith  the g re a te s t possible  
m a tu r ity  and e xp e r ie n ce  would be 
a va ila b le . . . ”

Ex-President Harry T ruman

E IS E N H O W E R  an d  N IX O N  h a v e  led the fight  
a g a in s t  in fla t ion  . . .  K e n n e d y ’s program  w il l  
necessarily mean more taxes and more inflation, 
w hich is the cruelest tax of all.

Paid for by West-Tsxant-for-Nixon

Are sm oking more now 
but enjoying it  ie ss ?

GIANT AMONO oiANTS. That'S Dick Nolan, 
defensive backfield star of the N. Y. Giants. 
Nolan is a Camel smoker. He says he's bo> 
rowed other brands. But Camel is the cigarette 
he buys for complete smoking satisfrctior.

HAVE A REAL CIGARETTE
- HAVE A CAMEL

** '  •  H '
A

: . i  J

\
ENJOYS A CAM Il AFTIR A OAMI
You'll enjoy a Camel anytime and 
every time. So, if you’re smoking 
more these days, but enjoying it less 
. . .  change to Camels.

a. Z. amaMi TaSmi OtMWv. WtHU.-8.liB. N.

The best tobacco makes the best smoke!

J J
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State Capital Highlights

Life In State Hospitals Made More 
Pleasant By Volunteer Workers

By VFRN SANFORD 
Texas Press Association

For years a high chain link fence 
marked the back boundary of the 
Austin State Hospital grounds.

Sturdy and forbidding, with in- 
turned barbed wire at the top. it 
was a fence that suggested th e  
plight of the people it confint'd. It 
was a depressing, prison-like mile- 
long fence that paralleled Lamar, 
one of .Austin’s busiest boulevards.

Now, each spring, .Austinites 
make a point of driving out Lamar 
to see the mass of climbing red 
roses covering the fence. Today 
this long stretch of roses is a sym
bol of the change that has come 
to state hospitals during the past 
10 years as a result of volunteer 
services.

University engineering students 
donated and planted the rose bush
es. Thousands of people over the 
state have landscaped the ground 
redecorated the dining halls and 
reception rooms, built swimming 
pools, given parties, conducted 
classes, wrapped gifts and in hun
dreds of other wavs brought beau-

into 18 different state hospitals 
and schools to do volunteer work.

Impact of these volunteers is 
two-fold, says Miss Helen Colburn, 
coordinator of volunteer services 
for the State Hospital Board.

First, they help to create a plea
sant environment which gives 
patients a better chance to re
spond to medical treatment.

Second, the volunteers learn the 
problems of the hospitals and the 
schofils and are an effective force 
in educating the community as to 
needs and goals.

■‘State money can’t be spent for 
pictures or parties or swimming 
pools.” said Miss Colburn. “ It has 
to go for beds and food. But these 
other things are important. Pa
tients respond to environment, and 
they respond to people. And they 
know the difference between peo
ple who are paid and people who 
come to help them out of sheer 
kindness.”

Right now the volunteers a r e  
getting ready for their biggest un
dertaking of each year — Christ
mas. It means securing, wrapping

ty and warmth to state hospitals and tagging about 26,000 gifts to
and schools.

In Its fall report, the State Hos
pital X'olunteer Services council 
shows that volunteers gave 163.!H)-1 
hours of time to state institutions 
during the past year. Figured at 
only SI per hour and adding in 
contributions of food, clothing, fur
niture, prizes, etc., volunteers en
riched life in state institutions by 
more than $538,9% during the 
year. This does not count consid
erable sums collected for a 1 1 -

keep up a three-year record of 
having a gift for each patient in 
the state system. It means decora
tions. trees, parties and caroling. 
In some cases it means setting up 
shops where patients can get gifts 
to send to their families — often 
more ardently desired by the pa
tient than a gift for himself.

faith chapels at 
and hospitals.

Last year, 36.000 citizens

RATE DECISION POSTPONED
State Board of Insurance voted 

2-to-l not to adopt a recommended 
several schools j 13.3 percent rate increase in cer

tain tvpes of auto insurance. 
Board members R. W. Strainwent

WHEREVER 
YOU GO

tyowVe right in style and 
two feet deep in comfort

for «itvlinc and comfort wr heartily rei ommcnd 

ihi- Jarman. Fa'^hionetj of natural-grained Mama ca)i.*dun. 

It features mocca.sin-toe ntyling and the c-arefuJ

construt ii‘»n whieh make- any Jarman deluxe grade shoe a 

&i<enal pleasure to isear. Come in and lr> a uair.

Brown or Black $ 1 4 9 5

/- S H O C S  F O I  w O m C n

THE STACKED LEATHER HEEL..

INSPIRED FROM THE WORD

Brown

or

Black

Leather

Fashioned by designers who love 
the walking shoe, this soft unlined 

mid-heeler fits like a glove . . . walks
with firm composure, sure comfort.

A  deftly tailored shoe in Grace Walker's 
new Carioca textured leather.

$ 9 9 5

HEIDENHEIMER’S

L

and Ned Price said they wanted 
to study the new safe driving plan 
more before approving any rate 
changes. They have been at odds 
with Board Chairman Penn J. 
.lackson who has recently advo- 
catt'd abolishment of mandatory 
merit rating. To scrap merit rat
ing, said Dr. Strain, would penal
ize the 70 percent of drivers who 
earn a discount for good driving 
records.

Board also refused by a 2-1 
vote to allow insurance compan
ies to disregard penalties against 
drivers involved in accidents pre
sumably not their fault. This must 
be decided by a court, said Strain 
and Price.

Very few drivers seem to mind 
paying higher accident insurance 
rates because they are involved in 
accidents. But many do resent 
the assessment of a penalty based 
on traffic tickets issued. Especial
ly tickets they feel were not war
ranted.

Still others contend that they are 
insuring their cars against acci
dents and not insuring themselves 
against traffic fines. Therefore if 
they are paying a premium for 
fines they should be reimbursed 
for those fines.

AVERAGE SPEED LAWFUL
Average speed of Texas passen

ger cars on rural roads is 55.9 
miles per hour, reports the State 
High Department.

This is below the legal limit of 
60 miles per hour on most stretch
es of highway.

Average speed of buses, how
ever, is 60.7 miles per hour. 
Trucks average 51.2 miles per 
hour. Legal limit for trucks and 
buses is 55.

Statewide speed survey is taken 
by the Department each year with 
concealed radar devices. Depart
ment found that 19.3 percent of 
passenger cars were exceeding 60, 
a 2.6 percent decrease from last 
vear.

STUDENTS GALORE
Texas is getting set for a bump

er crop of college graduates in the
sixties.

Commission on Higher Educa
tion reports the highest ever en
rollment—90,035 students in the 18 
fully supported state colleges and 
universities.

This is up 5,391 from last fall 
and a 60 percent increase over 10 
years ago. Biggest enrollments 
(in state schools') are at the Uni
versity of Texas. Texas Tech, 
North Texas State. Arlington State 
and Texas A. and M., in that or
der.

Biggest gains this year were UT 
and Arlington State.

ROAD LAG AVERTED
Release of additional federal 

funds will largely prevent an ex
pected winter slowdown of high
way work in Texas, State High
way Engineer D. C. Greer an
nounced.

Only the November bid letting 
will be affected, said Greer.

This month the Highway De
partment tabulated low bids total
ing $19,030.137 for highway work. 
Next month the contracts are ex
pected to total only about $12,000,- 
000, but by December the total

Cecile Nitsch 
Selected DAR 
'Good Citizen'

Cecile Nitsch is the s c h o o l  
Daughters of American Revolu
tion Good Citizen for 1960-61. She 
was nominated by her classmates 
and selected by the Winters High 
School faculty.

The qualifications for a senior 
girl by which Miss Nitsch was 
chosen are dependability, leader
ship. s e r v i c e ,  patriotism and 
creditable grades for the three 
preceeding years.

T h e  Pocahontas C h a p t e r ,  
D. A. R. in San Angelo will give 
a tea, February 21, in the Cactus 
Hotel, honoring the years’ “ Good 
Citizen”  of the area. Each will be 
presented with a Good Citizen 
pin.

Candidates write an original es
say based on the current D. A. R. 
theme “ For What Avail, If Free
dom Fails.”  The good citizen sub
mitting the best essay will be de
clared the state winner. She will 
be honor guest at the annual state 
D. A. R. conference, will be pre
sented a $100 United States bond, 
the state winner pin, will read her 
essay and be presented the state 
chairmans award.

Her essay will then be sent to 
Washington to be entered in the 
National Chairmans Award Com- 
petion which is opened to the 
fifty state winners. The National 
Association of Secondary Princi
pals has placed this on the appro
ved list of National Contest and 
Activities for 1960-61.

Girl Scout News
Brownie troop under the leader

ship of Mrs. Wayne Wilson and 
Mrs. Clifford Hill met Thursday 
at the Brownie Hut. The girls 
practiced for their investiture 
services which will be held Nov. 
3. Nibbles using the Hallowe’en 
theme were served by Mrs. Char
les Graham with Kaye Graham 
acting as hostess.

The Brownies present w e r e  
Shirley Allen. Kei Bedford. Chris
tine Cathey, Rebecca Gilbert. Kay 
Graham. Sherrie Loyd, Margaret 
Hernandez, Lynanne Hill, Linda 
Kay Talley. Opal Waldrop, Marla 
Weems and Melinda Wilson.

.should be incrca.sed again to about 
$17,000.000 of $18,000,000.

This will mean fewer workers 
laid off for the winter by contract
ors doing state highway work.

SHORT SNORTS
Texas Railroad Commission an

nounced that the eight-day oil pro
duction pattern will continue thru 
November, making seven consec
utive months of wells shut down 
22-23 days a month. Daily allow
able will be 2,667,508 barrels. . . 
Texas’ cotton acreage allotment 
for 1961 will be 7,849,196 acres, the 
U. S. Dept, of Agriculture announ
ced. This is a slight increase over 
this year’s 7,377,151 acres.

WE’RE . . . .

50UHD\N6
ABOUT OUR 
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^  BARGAIN RATES
ON NEW OR

RENEWAL
SUBSCRIPTIONS

TO THE

FORT WORTH 
STAR-TELEGRAM
THI NO. I STATI NtWSPAMU

FOR A LIMITED 
TIME ONLY

D a ily  W ith  
SU N D A Y

1  Y O U $ A 2 S
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Mor* Stats news .  .  .  
more National news 
than ony other Texas 
newspaper. .You'll en
joy reading the Stor- 
T e le g ra m . Eubscribe 
tedey and tovel
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STATI

Chauncey Handy 
Pastor of Latin- 
American Mission

Chauncey Handy of Weslaco, 
ministerial student in Howard 
Payne College, has accepted the 
pastorate of the Latin - American 
Mission in Winters, sponsored by 
the First Baptist Church.

In addition to his ministerial 
work, Handy is a musician and is 
attending college on a music schol
arship. He placed first in his dis
trict in singing in 1957 and sings 
with the Howard Payne Choir.

He directed a 40 member choir 
of Latin-Americans in Weslaco 
and was a substitute preacher, 
also leading the music in revivals 
in a number of towns in the val
ley. This is his first pastorate.

Handy was bom in Brownsville, 
October 27, 1938, and moved
with his parents, Mr. and Mrs. 
Frank Handy, to Weslaco when 
he was two years old. He attend
ed school there and was married 
to the former Adelia Hinojosa on 
September 26, 1958. They have a 
year old son.

FHA Held Regular 
Meeting Tuesday 
In HE Cottage

A regular meeting of the Win
ters Future Homemakers of Am
erica was held Tuesday, October 
18, in the Homemaking Cottage.

Nancy Norman, president, pres
ided and Virginia Foster, secre
tary, read the minutes of the pre
vious meeting and acceptance let
ters from the Chapter Mothers, and 
Mascots.

Frances Saunders was elected 
“ Girl of the Month”  for Septem
ber and Jean Mayo was elected 
’ ’Girl of the Month”  for October.

Frances Saunders gave the pro
gram entitled “ Homemaking,”  and 
Betty Stanley and Barbara Bolden 
led the group in a relaxer, “ Long 
and Short of It.’ ’

The meeting was adjourned with 
the FHA song. Approximately 30 
members attended.

SHARKS VS. LIGHTNING
The world’s first shark attack 

census, issued b ythe Shark Re
search Panel of the American In
stitute of Biological Scientists, has 
found that the likelihood of a swim
mer being attacked by a shark on 
any American ocean beach is con
siderably less than being struck 
by lightning.

Use Classified Ads!

FIESTA
DIAL PL4-59S4

BOX OFFICE OPENS 
6:45 P. M.

Admission
AdulU 50c — ChUdren FREEI

S A T U R D A Y  
&  S U N D A Y

NOVEMBER S-6

THEIR  
MARRIAGE 
WAS A 
LIVING U E .. .  
LIKE THE 
COLOR 
LINE SHE 
CROSSEDI

tUni*t

SONYA I JAMES
WILDE I FRANCiSCUS

TIm nciting NEW AN AUIB>
«Ur of tlM yttrl A6TISTI nCTUH 

SoMd M itw Nml 1 taHd Nr WIN**
uMAITIUJIlltSBUJIlDi

ALSO COLOR CARTOON

FINNS LIKE MILK
Finnish people drink more milk 

than those of any other nation in 
the world. Their annual consump
tion of fluid milk and cream is 
about 310 quarts per capita. The 
U. S. ranks eighth ns a milk-drink
ing nation.

WILD TURKEY HUNT?
An open season on wild turkeys 

is being considered for Western 
Oklahoma. The state has an esti
mated 18,000 of the birds, and 
sportsmen say 5,000 toms a year 
could be taken without endanger
ing the state’s future wild turkey 
population.

Philadelphia established the na
tion’s first zoo—in 1874.

Home Town Talk—
(Continued from page 1) 

Baylor - TCU game. We really 
thought that Baylor would take 
that game—and so did the Bears. 
Our spirits have been lifted sotne- 
what over last week’s score, so 
we’ ll go ahead and try for this 
week’s games:

Rice over Arkansas.
Baylor over Texas.
Air Force over Denver.
Oklahoma over Iowa State.
West Texas over Trinity.
Texas A. and M. over SMU.
Houston over Cincinnati.
Tulane over Texas Tech.
Ariz. State over Tex. Western.
North Texas over Hardin-Sim- 

mons.

Lloyd W. King, M. D.
Physician - Surgeon

NOW IN GENERAL PRACTICE 
AT 142 W. DALE

Office Hours 9-12, 1:30-5:00 
Closed Tuesday and Saturday P. M.

Office Ph. PL4-7404 Res. Ph. PL4-2424

32-3tc

STATE
W IN TE R S«  TT E X A S

PHONE PL4-3441

BOX OFFICE OPENS 2:00 P. M. SATURDAY k  SUNDAY 
1:30 P. M. WEEK NIGHTS

F R ID A Y  and S A T U R D A Y
NOVEMBER 4-5

THE UNRIVALED HERO 
THEM AU BRINGS YOU 
HISTORTS MOST COLI 
AFRICAN ADVENTURE!

THE NiAGNIFICENr
o a sc T f i t v' I I I A T I - T I I I I I  I - - _ . .  . ____________

COLOR an«WVIOIIET-kiuSI IOHN-CUTtOCtt(ll-nKHIIUII-Bnsn
M  d a '-Mr o»t ’Sffi-iüSS’* n ’* nw«oi m-

SATURDAY NIGHT MIDNIGHT SHOW
NOVEMBER 5

BOX OFFICE OPENS 11:30 P. M.

THE HEAT'S ON... in DixMand't 
Big Dragnet!

STACy HARRIS 
LEWIS SIRGO • ELLEN MOORE

S U N D A Y  and M O N D A Y
NOVEMBER 0-7

Tony, D e M e

K A YM ED FO RD /D O N RIC KLES/ua MtUaKM
IW  NTW  • OORY IMUliM * DirNM bf lloUft IMigM. ScnM|U| W 0«M  Ila *

I k W w Hto n« • a ParuMMt Hem

T U E S D A Y  O N L Y
NOVEMBER 8

'TU Y  LA S  NUBES''
Con MIGUEL ACEVES MEJIA

ALWAYS THE BEST IN  SELECTED SHORTS! 
COLOR CARTOONS!
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